JUMBO S.A. GROUP OF COMPANIES



REG No. 7650/06/B/86/04 Cyprou 9 & Hydras Street, Moschato Attikis

INTERIM FINANCIAL RESULTS For the period from 1 July 2011 to 31 March 2012

ACCORDIND TO THE INTERNATIONAL FINANCIAL REPORTING STANDARDS (I.F.R.S)



JUMBO S.A. GROUP OF COMPANIES



REG No. 7650/06/B/86/04 Cyprou 9 and Hydras Street, Moschato Attikis

INTERIM FINANCIAL RESULTS For the period from 1st July 2011 to 31st March 2012

It is confirmed that the attached Interim Financial Statements for the period 01.07.2011-31.03.2012, are the ones' approved by the Board of Directors of JUMBO S.A. on May 22nd, 2012 and communicated to the public by being uploaded at the Company's website <u>www.jumbo.gr</u> where they will remain at the disposal of the investment public for a period of 5 years at least from the date of their editing and publishing. It is noted that summarized financial information published in the press is intended to give the reader a general view but it does not provide a complete picture of the financial position and the results of the Group and the Company in compliance with International Financial Reporting Standards. It is also noted that for simplification purposes summarized financial information published in the press includes accounts which have been condensed and reclassified.

Moschato, 22nd May 2012

For the Jumbo SA The President of the Board of Directors and Managing Director

Evangelos - Apostolos Vakakis



Page

CONTENTS

| <i>A</i> . | INTERIM STATEMENT OF TOTAL COMPREHENSIVE INCOME OF 9m/Q3 | 4 |
|-------------|---|----|
| <i>B</i> . | INTERIM STATEMENT OF TOTAL COMPREHENSIVE INCOME 9m/Q3 | 6 |
| С. | ~ INTERIM STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION | |
| D. | INTERIM STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN EQUITY - GROUP | |
| <i>Е</i> . | INTERIM STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN EQUITY - COMPANY | |
| | | |
| <i>F</i> . | INTERIM CASH FLOW STATEMENT | 10 |
| G. FINAI | SELECTED EXPLANATORY NOTES TO THE INTERIM PARENT AND CONSOLIDATED NCIAL STATEMENTS AS AT 31 MARCH 2012 | 11 |
| 1. | Information of the Group | 11 |
| 2. | Company's Activity | |
| 3. | Accounting Principles Summary | |
| 3 | .1 Changes to Accounting Policies | |
| 3 | .2 New standards, amendments to published standards and interpretations | |
| 3 | .3 Structure of the Group and consolidation | |
| 4. | Notes to the Financial Statements | |
| 4 | .1 Segment Reporting | |
| 4 | .2 Income tax | |
| 4 | .3 Earnings per share | |
| 4 | .4 Property plant and equipment | |
| 4 | .5 Investment property (leased properties) | |
| 4 | .6 Investments in subsidiaries | |
| 4 | .7 Cash and cash equivalents | |
| 4 | .8 Equity | |
| | 4.8.1 Share capital | |
| | 4.8.2 Other reserves | |
| 4 | .9 Loan liabilities | 30 |
| 4 | .10 Long term loans | 30 |
| 4 | .11 Financial leases | |
| 4 | .12 Short-term loan liabilities / long term liabilities payable in the subsequent year | 32 |
| 4 | .13 Deferred tax liabilities | 32 |
| 4 | .14 Current tax liabilities | |
| 4 | .15 Cash flows from operating activities | |
| 4 | .16 Contingent assets - liabilities | |
| 5. | Transactions with related parties | |
| 6. | Fees to members of the BoD | |
| 7. | Lawsuits and legal litigations | |
| 8. | Number of employees | |
| 9. | Seasonal fluctuation | |
| 10. | Important events of the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 | |
| 11. | Events subsequent to the statement of financial position | |
| H. | FIGURES AND INFORMATION FOR THE PERIOD 1 JULY 2011 TO 31 MARCH 2012 | |
| | 1 I COMES 11 12 11 11 CHEMITICH I CH HILL I LINCE I COLI 2011 10 51 MIMON 2012 | |



A. INTERIM STATEMENT OF TOTAL COMPREHENSIVE INCOME OF 9m/Q3

(All amounts are expressed in **euros** except from shares)

| | | | THE G | ROUP | |
|---|-------|-------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|-------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| | Notes | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 |
| Turnover Cost of sales | | 380.308.627 (181.687.582) | 87.250.241 (39.134.293) | 372.707.200 (180.140.974) | 82.532.809 (35.874.668) |
| | | | · · · · · | | // |
| Gross profit | | 198.621.045 | 48.115.948 | 192.566.226 | 46.658.141 |
| Other income | | 5.411.355 | 2.895.357 | 1.882.614 | 543.867 |
| Distribution costs | | (101.408.179) | (32.441.226) | (93.847.699) | (28.307.507) |
| Administrative expenses Other expenses | | (15.370.454) (4.621.267) | (4.552.132) (1.109.964) | (14.949.193) (3.794.650) | (4.183.151) (990.518) |
| Profit before tax, interest and investment results | | 82.632.500 | 12.907.983 | 81.857.298 | 13.720.832 |
| Finance costs | | (4.573.351) | (1.537.193) | (4.580.413) | (1.505.448) |
| Finance income | | 5.184.947 | 1.060.153 | 4.753.796 | 822.830 |
| | | 611.596 | (477.040) | 173.383 | (682.618) |
| Profit before taxes | | 83.244.096 | 12.430.943 | 82.030.681 | 13.038.214 |
| Income tax | 4.2 | (15.335.743) | (2.297.156) | (17.738.239) | (2.699.347) |
| Profits after tax | | 67.908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 | 10.338.867 |
| Attributable to: Shareholders of the parent company Non controlling interests | | 67.908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 - | 10.338.867 |
| Earnings per Share Basic earnings per share (€/share) Dikted earnings per chare | 4.3 | 0,5226 | 0,0780 | 0,4948 | 0,0796 |
| Diluted earnings per share (€/share) | 4.3 | 0,5222 | 0,0779 | 0,4944 | 0,0796 |
| Earnings before interest, tax, investment results and depreciation Earnings before interest, tax | | 95.525.694 | 17.265.693 | 93.179.257 | 17.663.991 |
| and investment results | | 82.632.500 | 12.907.983 | 81.857.298 | 13.720.832 |
| Profit before tax | | 83.244.096 | 12.430.943 | 82.030.681 | 13.038.214 |
| Profit after tax | | 67.908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 | 10.338.867 |







B. INTERIM STATEMENT OF TOTAL COMPREHENSIVE INCOME 9m/Q3

(All amounts are expressed in **euros** except from shares)

| (All allounts are expressed in euros excep | | atement of Com | orehensive Incon | ne | | | |
|---|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|--|--|--|
| | THE GROUP | | | | | | |
| | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| Net profit (loss) for the period | 67.908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 | 10.338.867 | | | |
| Exchange differences on translation of foreign operations | (66.455) | (27.956) | 126.554 | 87.736 | | | |
| Other comprehensive income for the period after tax | (66.455) | (27.956) | 126.554 | 87.736 | | | |
| Total comprehensive income for the period | 67.841.898 | 10.105.831 | 64.418.996 | 10.426.603 | | | |
| Total comprehensive income for the period to: | | | | | | | |
| Owners of the company Non controlling interests | 67.841.898 | 10.105.831 - | 64.418.996 - | 10.426.603 - | | | |
| | Sta | atement of Com | orehensive Incon | ne | | | |
| | | THE CO | MPANY | | | | |
| | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 | | | |
| Net profit (loss) for the period | 52.417.314 | 6.551.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.528.283 | | | |
| Exchange differences on translation of foreign operations | | - | - | - | | | |
| Other comprehensive income for the period after tax | | | | | | | |
| Total comprehensive income for the period | 52.417.314 | 6.551.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.528.283 | | | |
| Total comprehensive income for the period to: | | | | | | | |
| Owners of the company | 52.417.314 | 6.551.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.528.283 | | | |



C. INTERIM STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION

(All amounts are expressed in **euros** unless otherwise stated)

| | _ | THE GROUP | | THE COMPANY | | |
|---|-------------------|---|---------------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------|--|
| | Notes | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | |
| <u>Assets</u> | _ | | | | | |
| Non current | | | | | | |
| Property, plant and equipment | 4.4 | 408.142.032 | 378.434.446 | 272.938.391 | 246.401.771 | |
| Investment property Investments in subsidiaries | 4.5 | 7.288.047 | 7.580.301 | 7.288.047 80.978.602 | 7.580.301 80.978.602 | |
| | 4.6 | - | 12 404 504 | | | |
| Other long term receivables | - | <u>23.009.190</u> 438.439.269 | 13.496.504 399.511.251 | 9.505.929 370.710.969 | 9.718.501 344.679.175 | |
| Current | - | 430.439.209 | 399.511.251 | 370.710.909 | 344.079.175 | |
| Inventories | | 184.399.816 | 174.452.601 | 168.440.307 | 157.209.693 | |
| Trade debtors and other trading | | 104.077.010 | 174.402.001 | 100.440.007 | 107.207.070 | |
| receivables | | 16.580.532 | 27.998.652 | 42.111.564 | 46.898.576 | |
| Other receivables | | 27.282.552 | 30.427.376 | 26.177.586 | 29.346.463 | |
| Other current assets | | 4.519.594 | 4.718.408 | 3.428.784 | 4.113.778 | |
| Cash and cash equivalents | 4.7 | 162.734.645 | 158.087.059 | 115.011.100 | 119.206.065 | |
| | - | 395.517.139 | 395.684.096 | 355.169.341 | 356.774.575 | |
| Total assets | - | 833.956.408 | 795.195.347 | 725.880.310 | 701.453.750 | |
| | = | | | | | |
| Equity and Liabilities | | | | | | |
| Equity attributable to the shareholders of | | | | | | |
| the parent entity | 4.8 | | | | | |
| Share capital | 4.8.1 | 181.947.552 | 181.919.108 | 181.947.552 | 181.919.108 | |
| Share premium reserve | 4.8.1 | 13.812.828 | 41.249.350 | 13.812.828 | 41.249.350 | |
| Translation reserve | 4.0.1 | (864.994) | (798.539) | - | - | |
| Other reserves | 4.8.2 | 194.251.732 | 131.249.520 | 194.251.732 | 131.249.520 | |
| Retained earnings | 4.0.2 | 174.236.612 | 169.330.493 | 73.528.142 | 84.113.062 | |
| Kerainea earnings | - | 563.383.730 | | 463.540.254 | 438.531.040 | |
| New equivelling interacts | - | 505.505.750 | 522.949.932 | 405.540.254 | 430.331.040 | |
| Non controlling interests | - | - | | - | | |
| Total equity | = | 563.383.730 | 522.949.932 | 463.540.254 | 438.531.040 | |
| | | | | | | |
| Long Term liabilities | | | | | | |
| Liabilities for compensation to personnel due for retirement | | 2 075 000 | 2 572 00/ | 20/5/05 | 2 5/7 250 | |
| due for remement | 4.0/4.10/ | 3.975.822 | 3.573.286 | 3.965.625 | 3.567.358 | |
| Long term loan liabilities | 4.9/4.10/ 4.11 | 153.276.155 | 153.841.391 | 151.435.678 | 152.009.779 | |
| Other long term liabilities | | 94.893 | 12.795 | 94.893 | 12.795 | |
| Deferred tax liabilities | 4.13 | 5.868.849 | 5.404.000 | 5.875.301 | 5.404.870 | |
| Total non-current liabilities | | 163.215.719 | 162.831.472 | 161.371.497 | 160.994.802 | |
| Iotal non-current habilities | - | 103.213.719 | 102.031.472 | 101.371.497 | 100.774.002 | |
| Current liabilities | | | | | | |
| Provisions | | 166.758 | 166.758 | 166.758 | 166.758 | |
| Trade and other payables | | 57.164.436 | 58.166.893 | 57.499.581 | 58.466.356 | |
| Current tax liabilities | 4.14 | 25.126.874 | 32.227.811 | 22.852.844 | 30.197.550 | |
| Short-term loan liabilities | | _ | - | - | - | |
| Long term loan liabilities payable in the | | | | | | |
| subsequent year | 4.12 | 1.034.600 | 1.868.246 | 738.100 | 672.521 | |
| Other current liabilities | | 23.864.291 | 16.984.235 | 19.711.276 | 12.424.723 | |
| Total current liabilities | - | 107.356.959 | 109.413.943 | 100.968.559 | 101.927.908 | |
| Total liabilities | - | 270.572.678 | 272.245.415 | 262.340.056 | 262.922.710 | |
| Total equity and liabilities | - | 833.956.408 | 795.195.347 | 725.880.310 | 701.453.750 | |
| | = | 000.700.400 | 770.170.047 | 723.000.310 | 701.400.700 | |

D. INTERIM STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN EQUITY - GROUP

(All amounts are expressed in **euros** unless otherwise stated)

| | THE GROUP | | | | | | | | |
|---|---------------|--------------------------|---------------------|----------------------|------------------------|---------------------------|----------------|-----------------------------------|----------------------------|
| | Share capital | Share premium reserve | Translation reserve | Statutory reserve | Tax - free reserves | Extraordinary reserves | Other reserves | Retained earnings | Total Equity |
| Restated balances as at 1st July 2011, according to the IFRS | 181.919.108 | 41.249.350 | (798.539) | 20.652.020 | 1.797.944 | 108.785.110 | 14.447 | 169.330.493 | 522.949.932 |
| Changes in Equity | | | | | | | | | |
| Share capital increase due to conversion of bond loan | 28.444 | | | | | | | | 28.444 |
| Capitalisation of share premium reserves | 27.287.866 | (27.287.866) | | | | | | | - |
| Return of Capital to shareholders | (27.287.866) | | | | | | | | (27.287.866) |
| Increase of reserves due to conversion of bond loan | | 91.740 | | | | | (28) | | 91.712 |
| Deferred taxation of share capital increase expenses | | 60.099 | | | | | 7 | | 60.106 |
| Expenses of the share capital increase | | (300.495) | | | | | | | (300.495) |
| Statutory reserve | | | | 3.878.524 | | | | (3.878.524) | - |
| Extraordinary reserves | | | | | | 59.123.710 | | (59.123.710) | - |
| Transactions with owners | 28.444 | (27.436.522) | - | 3.878.524 | - | 59.123.710 | (21) | (63.002.234) | (27.408.099) |
| Net Profit for the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 | | | | | | | | 67.908.353 | 67.908.353 |
| Other comprehensive income | | | | | | | | | |
| Exchange differences on translation of foreign operations | | | (66.455) | | | | | | (66.455) |
| Other comprehensive income for the period | | | (66.455) | | | | | | (66.455) |
| Total comprehensive income for the period | | | (66.455) | | | | | 67.908.353 | 67.841.897 |
| Balance as at March 31st, 2012 according to IFRS | 181.947.552 | 13.812.828 | (864.994) | 24.530.544 | 1.797.944 | 167.908.820 | 14.425 | 174.236.612 | 563.383.730 |
| Restated balances as at 1st July 2010, according to the IFRS | 181.828.072 | 40.986.044 | (863.853) | 17.551.471 | 1.797.944 | 66.679.093 | 14.515 | 144.479.899 | 452.473.185 |
| Changes in Equity | | | | | | | | | |
| Share capital increase due to conversion of bond loan | 91.036 | | | | | | | | 91.036 |
| Increase of reserves due to conversion of bond loan | | 279.812 | | | | | (93) | | 279.719 |
| Deferred tax due to conversion of bond loan | | (12.853) | | | | | 24 | | (12.829) |
| Expenses of the share capital increase | | (4.566) | | | | | | | (4.566) |
| Deferred taxation of share capital increase expenses | | 913 | | | | | | | 913 |
| Dividend of the fiscal year 2009-2010 | | /15 | | | | | | (24.546.789) | ,24.546.789) |
| Statutory reserve | | | | 3.100.548 | | | | (3.100.548) | (24.540.787) |
| - | | | | 5.100.548 | | 42 10/ 01/ | | | - |
| Extraordinary reserves | 01.02/ | 2/2 20/ | | 2 100 5 40 | | 42.106.016 | ((0) | (42.106.016) | - |
| Transactions with owners Net Profit for the period 01/07/2010-31/03/2011 | 91.036 | 263.306 | - | 3.100.548 | - | 42.106.016 | (68) | <i>(69.753.353)</i> 64.292.442 | (24.192.516) 64.292.442 |
| • | | | | | | | | 04.272.442 | 04.272.442 |
| Other comprehensive income | | | 126.554 | | | | | | 126 554 |
| Exchange differences on translation of foreign operations | | | 126.554 126.554 | | | | | | 126.554 126.554 |
| Other comprehensive income for the period | | | 126.554 | | | | | 64.292.442 | 126.554 64.418.996 |
| Total comprehensive income for the period | | | 120.004 | | | | | 04.292.442 | 04.410.990 |





E. INTERIM STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN EQUITY - COMPANY

(All amounts are expressed in euros unless otherwise stated)

| ``` | THE COMPANY | | | | | | | |
|---|---------------|-----------------------|-------------------|------------------------|-----------------------------|---------------|----------------------|--------------|
| | Share capital | Share premium reserve | Statutory reserve | Tax - free reserves | Extraor dinar y reserves | Otherreserves | Retained earnings | Total Equity |
| Restated balances as at 1st July 2011, according to the IFRS | 181.919.108 | 41.249.350 | 20.652.020 | 1.797.944 | 108.785.110 | 14.447 | 84.113.062 | 438.531.040 |
| Changes in Equity | | | | | | | | |
| Share capital increase due to conversion of bond loan | 28.444 | | | | | | | 28.444 |
| Capitalisation of share premium reserves | 27.287.866 | (27.287.866) | | | | | | - |
| etum of Capital to shareholders | (27.287.866) | | | | | | | (27.287.866) |
| ncrease of reserves due to conversion of bond loan | | 91.740 | | | | (28) | | 91.712 |
| eferred taxation of share capital increase expenses | | 60.099 | | | | 7 | | 60.106 |
| xpenses of the share capital increase | | (300.495) | | | | | | (300.495) |
| tatutory reserve | | | 3.878.524 | | | | (3.878.524) | - |
| Extra ordinary reserves | | | | | 59.123.710 | | (59.123.710) | - |
| ransactions with owners | 28.444 | (27.436.523) | 3.878.524 | - | 59.123.710 | (21) | (63.002.234) | (27.408.101) |
| Net Profit for the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 | | | | | | | 52.417.314 | 52.417.314 |
| Other comprehensive income | | | | | | | | |
| xchange differences on translation of foreign operations | | | | | | | | - |
| Other comprehensive income for the period | | | | | | | - | - |
| otal comprehensive income for the period | | | | | | | 52.417.314 | 52.417.314 |
| alance as at March 31st, 2012 according to IFRS | 181.947.552 | 13.812.828 | 24.530.544 | 1.797.944 | 167.908.820 | 14.425 | 73.528.142 | 463.540.254 |
| Restated balances as at 1st July 2010, according to the IFRS | 181.828.072 | 40.986.044 | 17.551.471 | 1.797.944 | 66.679.093 | 14.515 | 76.367.928 | 385.225.067 |
| testated balances as at 1st July 2010, according to the intes | 101.020.072 | 40.780.044 | 17.551.471 | 1.797.944 | 00.077.073 | 14.515 | 70.307.928 | 385.225.007 |
| Changes in Equity | | | | | | | | |
| hare capital increase due to conversion of bond loan | 91.036 | | | | | | | 91.036 |
| ncrease of reserves due to conversion of bond loan | | 279.812 | | | | (93) | | 279.719 |
| eferred tax due to conversion of bond loan | | (12.853) | | | | 24 | | (12.829) |
| xpenses of the share capital increase | | (4.566) | | | | | | (4.566) |
| Deferred taxation of share capital increase expenses | | 913 | | | | | | 913 |
| Dividend of the fiscal year 2009-2010 | | | | | | | (24.546.789) | (24.546.789) |
| tatutory reserve | | | 3.100.548 | | | | (3.100.548) | - |
| Extra ordinary reserves | | | | | 42.106.016 | | (42.106.016) | - |
| ransactions with owners | 91.036 | 263.306 | 3.100.548 | - | 42.106.016 | (68) | (69.753.354) | (24.192.516) |
| Let Profit for the period 01/07/2010-31/03/2011 | | | | | | | 51.376.631 | 51.376.631 |
| Other comprehensive income | | | | | | | | |
| exchange differences on translation of foreign operations | | | | | | | | - |
| Other comprehensive income for the period | | | | | | | - | - |
| Total comprehensive income for the period | | | | | | | 51.376.631 | 51.376.631 |
| Balance as at March 31st, 2011 according to IFRS | 181.919.108 | 41.249.350 | 20.652.019 | 1.797.944 | 108.785.110 | 14.447 | 57.991.204 | 412.409.182 |



F. INTERIM CASH FLOW STATEMENT

(All amounts are expressed in **euros** unless otherwise stated)

| (I'll allounts are expressed in | | THE GROUP | | THE COMPANY | | |
|---|-------|--------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|--|
| | Notes | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | |
| Cash flows from operating activities | - | | · | | | |
| Cash flows from operating activities | 4.15 | 93.704.197 | 116.839.076 | 74.989.428 | 99.560.812 | |
| Interest paid | | (4.250.225) | (4.258.371) | (4.138.542) | (4.124.917) | |
| Income tax paid | | (21.024.107) | (26.382.198) | (19.042.456) | (24.532.934) | |
| Cash flows from operating activities | - | 68.429.865 | 86.198.507 | 51.808.430 | 70.902.961 | |
| Cash flows from investing activities | | | | | | |
| Acquisition of non current assets | | (39.712.106) | (43.981.783) | (32.171.998) | (12.253.185) | |
| Sales of tangible assets | | 125.372 | 138.454 | 125.372 | 138.454 | |
| Share Capital increase of subsidiaries | | 120.072 | 100.404 | 120.072 | (17.998.804) | |
| Interest received | | 4.873.572 | 4.534.865 | 4.149.412 | 3.818.022 | |
| Net cash flows from investing | - | 4.0/3.3/2 | 4.004.000 | 4.147.412 | 3.010.022 | |
| activities | - | (34.713.162) | (39.308.464) | (27.897.214) | (26.295.513) | |
| Cash flows from financing activities | | | | | | |
| Income from share capital increase | | 120.155 | 370.849 | 120.155 | 370.849 | |
| Share capital increase expenses | | (300.495) | (4.566) | (300.495) | (4.566) | |
| Dividends paid to shareholders | | _ | (24.537.975) | - | (24.537.975) | |
| Loans received | | (27.287.866) | - | (27.287.866) | - | |
| Loans paid | | (1.081.694) | (1.260.254) | (120.148) | (370.756) | |
| Payments of capital of financial leasing | | (517.827) | (511.984) | (517.827) | (511.984) | |
| Net cash flows from financing activities | - | (29.067.727) | (25.943.930) | (28.106.181) | (25.054.432) | |
| | - | (27.007.727) | (20.740.700) | | | |
| Increase/(decrease) in cash and cash equivalents (net) | | 4.648.976 | 20.946.113 | (4.194.965) | 19.553.016 | |
| Cash and cash equivalents in the beginning of the period | _ | 158.087.059 | 141.050.874 | 119.206.065 | 100.522.388 | |
| Exchange difference on cash and | | | | 117.200.000 | 100.022.000 | |
| cash equivalents Cash and cash equivalents at the | - | (1.390) | (3.848) | | | |
| end of the period | = | 162.734.645 | 161.993.139 | 115.011.100 | 120.075.404 | |
| Cash in hand | | 0 / 20 51 5 | 0.000.015 | 2 490 2 49 | 1 052 77/ | |
| Carrying amount of band deposits | | 2.638.515. | 2.098.815 | 2.480.268 | 1.953.776 | |
| and bank overdrafts | | 9.183.836 | 12.741.198 | 6.608.758 | 4.781.673 | |
| Sight and time deposits | | 150.912.294 | 147.153.126 | 105.922.074 | 113.339.955 | |
| | - | 130.712.274 | 147:100:120 | 105.722.074 | 113.337.733 | |

G. SELECTED EXPLANATORY NOTES TO THE INTERIM PARENT AND CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AS AT 31 MARCH 2012

1. Information of the Group

Group's Interim Consolidated Financial Statements have been prepared in accordance with the International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) as those have been issued by the International Accounting Standards Board (IASB).

JUMBO is a trading company, established according to the laws in Greece. Reference made to the "COMPANY" or "JUMBO S.A." indicates, unless otherwise stated in the text, the Group "JUMBO" and its fully consolidated subsidiary companies.

The company's distinctive title is "JUMBO" and it has been registered in its articles of incorporation as well as by the department for trademarks of the Ministry of Development as a brand name for JUMBO products and services under number 127218 with protection period after extension until 5/6/2015.

The Company was incorporated in 1986 (Government Gazette 3234/26.11.1986) and its duration was set at thirty (30) years. According to the decision of the Extraordinary General Meeting of the shareholders dated 3/5/2006 which was approved by the decision of the Ministry of Development numbered K2-6817/9.5.2006, the duration of the company was extended to seventy years (70) from the date of its registration in Register of Societes Anonyme.

Originally the company's registered office was at the Municipality of Glyfada, at 11 Angelou Metaxa street. According to the same decision (mentioned above) of the Extraordinary General Meeting of shareholders which was approved by the decision of the Ministry of Development numbered K2-6817/9.5.2006 the registered office of the company was transferred to the Municipality of Moschato in Attica and specifically at 9 Kyprou street and Ydras, area code 183 46.

The company is registered in the Register of Societes Anonyme of the Ministry of Development, Department of Societes Anonyme and Credit, under No 7650/06/B/86/04.

Activity of the company is governed by the law 2190/1920.

The Interim Financial Statements of March 31^{st} , 2012 (01.07.2011-31.03.2012) have been approved by the Board of Directors at May 22^{nd} , 2012.

2. Company's Activity

The company's main activity is the retail sale of toys, baby items, seasonal items, decoration items, books and stationery and is classified based on the STAKOD 03 bulletin of the National Statistics Service in Greece (E.S.Y.E.) under the sector "other retail trade of new items in specialized shops" (STAKOD category 525.9). A small part of its activities is the wholesale of toys and similar items to third parties.

Since 19/7/1997 the Company has been listed on the Stock Exchange and since June 2010 participates in FTSE/Athex 20 index. Based on the stipulations of the new Regulation of the Stock Exchange, the Company fulfills the criteria on enabling it to be placed under the category "of high capitalization" and according to article 339 in it, as of 28/11/2005 (date it came to force), the Company's shares are placed under this category. Additionally the Stock Exchange applying the decision made on 24/11/2005 by its Board of Directors, regarding the adoption of a model of FTSE Dow Jones Industry Classification Benchmark (ICB), as of 2/1/2006 classified the Company under the sector of financial activity Toys, which includes only the company "JUMBO".

Within its 26 years of operation, the Company has become one of the largest companies in retail sale.

At 31/03/2012 the company operated 56 stores in Greece, Cyprus and Bulgaria. During the first half of the current financial year the Group opened 4 new stores. More specifically in July 2011 the Group opened the new owned store in Burgas, Bulgaria of total surface 18ths sqm, in September 2011 opened a new rented store in Elefsina, in October opened a new rented store in Gialou (Spata) of total surface 9ths sqm and in November opened a new owned store in Giannitsa, Greece of total surface 9ths sqm.



At 31^{st} March 2012 the Group employed 3.326 individuals as staff, of which 3.221 as permanent staff and 105 as seasonal staff. The average number of staff for the period, 01/07/2011 - 31/03/2012, was 3.727 individuals (3.299 as permanent and 428 as seasonal staff).

3. Accounting Principles Summary

The enclosed financial statements of the Group and the Company (henceforth Financial Statements) with date March 31st, 2012, for the period of July 1st 2011 to March 31st, 2012 have been compiled according to the historical cost convention, the going concern principle and they comply with International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) as those have been issued by the International Accounting Standards Board (IASB), and have been adopted by the European Union, as well as their interpretations issued by the Standards Interpretation Committee (I.F.R.I.C.) of IASB, and are consistent to IAS 34 "Interim Financial Information".

Interim summary financial statements do not contain all the information and notes required in annual financial statements and must be studied in addition to the financial statements of the Company and the Group of the 30th of June, 2011 which have been uploaded at the Company's website <u>www.jumbo.gr</u>.

The reporting currency is Euro (currency of the country of the Company's headquarters) and all amounts are reported in Euro unless stated otherwise.

The preparation of financial statements according to International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) demands the use of estimate and judgment on the implementation of accounting principles. Significant assumptions made by the Management regarding the application of the Company's accounting principles and methods have been highlighted whenever this has been deemed necessary. Estimates and judgments made by the Management are constantly evaluated and are based on experiential data and other factors, including future events considered as predictable under normal circumstances.

Basic accounting principles adopted for the preparation of these financial statements have been also applied to the financial statements of 2010-2011 and have been applied to all the periods presented apart from the changes listed below.

3.1 Changes to Accounting Policies

Standards applicable to the Company that have been adopted since July 1st, 2011 as well as standards which have been obligatory since July 1st 2011, however not applicable to the Company's activities, are presented in this paragraph.

IFRS 1 (Amendment) "First-time adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards"-Limited exemption from Comparative IFRS 7 Disclosures for First-time Adopters.

The amendment provides exceptions for companies applying IFRS for the first time from the requirement to provide comparative information in relation to the disclosures required by IFRS 7 "Financial Instruments: Disclosures". The change is effective for annual periods beginning on or after July 1, 2010 and approved by the EU.

The amendment does not apply to the Group.

IFRS 2 Share based payment: "vesting conditions and cancellations" -Amendment

IASB published final amendments to IFRS 2 Share-based Payment to specify the financial reporting by an entity when it undertakes a share-based payment transaction within the same Group and how these transactions are reported to the separate financial statements of the subsidiaries. The amendment does not apply to the Group.

IAS 24 Related Party Disclosures (revised)

The revised Standard clarifies the definition of a related party and simplifies the disclosure requirements for government related entities. More specifically, it exempts government related entities from providing full details about transactions with other government controlled entities and the government, clarifies



and simplifies the definition of a related party and requires the disclosure not only of the relationships, transactions and outstanding balances between related parties, but of commitments as well in both the consolidated and the individual financial statements. The change is approved by the EU and effective for annual periods beginning on or after January 1, 2011. The application of the revised IAS24 is not going to affect the Group's financial statements up to a serious extent.

IFRIC 14 (Amendment) "Prepayments of a Minimum Funding Requirement"

The amendment was made to withdraw the restriction an entity had in recognizing an asset resulting from voluntary prepayments for a benefits program in order to cover its minimum funding requirements. The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 1 July 2011 and has been approved by the EU. This interpretation is not applicable to the Group.

IFRIC 19 "Extinguishing Financial Liabilities with Equity Instruments

This interpretation addresses the accounting by an entity when the terms of a financial liability are renegotiated and result in the entity issuing equity instruments to a creditor to extinguish all or part of the financial liability. This is commonly referred to as a 'debt for equity' swap and has become more common as a result of the financial crisis. Significant diversity had arisen in the accounting for these transactions up until the issue of IFRIC 19. The interpretation is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 July 2010. Early application is permitted. This interpretation is not applicable to the Group.

Annual Improvements 2009

During 2009, the IASB has issued annual improvements to IFRS for 2009, a series of adjustments to twelve Standards - which is part of a program for annual improvements in Standards. IASB's program of annual improvements aims to place non-urgent but necessary adjustments to IFRS which will not be part of a larger revision program. Most improvements are applicable to annual periods beginning on or after 1.1.2010 and earlier application is permitted.

3.2 New standards, amendments to published standards and interpretations

Standards and amendments to existing standards that have not been yet in force adopted or still have not been placed in force, or have not been adopted by the EU are presented in this paragraph.

The International Accounting Standards Board (IASB) as well as the International Financial Reporting Interpretations Committee (IFRIC) has already issued a series of new accounting standards and interpretations that is not obligatory to be applied to the presented financial statements. The Group's estimate regarding the effect of these new standards and interpretations is as follows:

IFRS 9 "Financial Instruments"

IASB is planning to totally replace IAS 39 "Financial Instruments recognition and valuation" by the end of 2010, and the new Standard will be effective for the annual financial statements which begin from the 1st of January 2013. IFRS 9 is the first step in IASB project to replace IAS 39.

The basic steps are as follows:

1st step: Recognition and Valuation

2nd step: Impairment Methodology

3rd step: Hedging Accounting

Furthermore, an additional plan is addressing the issues that concerning derecognition.

IFRS 9 aims at the reduction of the complexity in the accounting treatment of the financial instruments offering fewer categories of financial assets and a "start point" as a basis for their classification. According to the new standard, the financial entity classifies the financial assets either at their amortized cost or at their fair value depending on:

a) the business model of the entity and the management of the financial assets and

b) the characteristics of the compatible cash flows of the financial assets (if it hasn't chosen to define financial assets at fair value through the p&l).

The existence of only two categories –amortized cost & fair value- means that there will be a demand for only one model of impairment according to the new standard, thus reducing the complexity.

The Group is currently examining the impact of IFRS 9 on equity and results that depend on the business model the Group will choose for the management of its financial assets.



IFRS 9 is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and has not been endorsed by the EU.

IFRS 1 (Amendment) "First-time adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards"-Derecognition exception of the fair value measurement of financial assets or liabilities.

The Amendment removes the use of a fixed transition date (01 January 2004) and replaces it with the actual date of transition to IFRS. At the same time, it eliminates the requirements for recognition of transactions that had taken place before the transition date. The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 01/07/2011, while earlier adoption is permitted. The amendment will not have impact on the consolidated financial statements of the Group. The amendment does not apply to the Group.

IFRS 1 (Amendment) "First-time adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards"-Hyperinflationary Economies.

The Amendment provides guidance for reapplying the IFRS after a period of chronic hyperinflation, due to the fact that the functional currency of an economic is that of a hyperinflationary economy. The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 01/07/2011, while earlier application is permitted. The amendment will not have impact on the consolidated financial statements of the Group. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IAS 12- (Amendment) Income Taxes.

IAS 12 requires an entity to measure the deferred tax relating to an asset depending on whether the entity expects to recover the carrying amount of the asset through use or sale. It can be difficult and subjective to assess whether recovery will be through use or through sale when the asset is measured using the fair value model in IAS 40 Investment Property. According to the current amendment recovery of the carrying amount will normally be, through sale. The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 01/01/2012 and the implementation of the amendment will be considered if it will have an impact on the consolidated financial statements of the Group. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IFRS 7 (Amendment) "Financial instruments: Disclosures- Transfers of Financial Assets

The amendments will allow users of financial statements to improve their understanding of transfer transactions of financial assets, including understanding the possible effects of any risks that may remain with the entity that transferred the assets. The amendments also require additional disclosures if a disproportionate amount of transfer transactions are undertaken around the end of a reporting period. The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 01/07/2011, while earlier adoption is permitted. The amendment will not have impact on the consolidated financial statements of the group. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IFRS 10 Consolidated financial statements

IFRS 10 replaces IAS 27" Consolidated and Separate Financial Statements' and SIC 12 Consolidation – Special Purpose Entities. IFRS 10 includes a new definition of control, which is used to determine which entities are consolidated in the financial statements of the parent company. IFRS 10 provides additional guidance to assist in the determination of control, where it is difficult to be estimated. The Group will also be conducting a series of disclosures concerning the entities consolidated as subsidiaries and non-consolidated entities that no shareholder relationship exists. IFRS 10 is expected to lead to changes in the structure of conventional Groups and in some cases the effects can be significant.

The amendment is applicable for annual periods beginning on or after 01/01/2013, while earlier adoption is permitted. The amendment will not have impact on the consolidated financial statements of the Group. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IFRS 11 «Joint Arrangements»

The new standard IFRS 11 supersedes IAS 31 «Interests in Joint Ventures». Under the new principles, these arrangements are treated more according to the rights and obligations arising from such kind of arrangements rather than based on their legal form. The new standard removes the proportional consolidation for joint ventures as well as the terminology of IAS 31 for 'jointly controlled operations' or' jointly controlled assets ". Most ventures will involve "joint operations".



The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is expected to affect the Group Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IFRS 12 «Disclosure of Interests in Other Entities»

The standard unites, improves and supersedes disclosure requirements for all forms of interests in subsidiaries, associates and non-consolidated entities within a uniform disclosures standard. It also provides better transparency and will assist the investors to estimate the extent to which a reporting entity has participated in creation of special structures and risks to which it is exposed. The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is expected to affect the Group Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IFRS 13 «Fair Value Measurement»

The new standard defines fair value, sets out in a single IFRS a framework for measuring fair value and requires disclosures about fair value measurements. The measurement and disclosure requirements of IFRS 13 apply when another IFRS requires or permits the item to be measured at fair value. IFRS 13 does not determine when an asset, a liability or an entity's own equity instrument is measured at fair value. Neither does it change the requirements of other IFRS regarding the items measured at fair value and makes no reference to the way the changes in fair value are presented in the Financial Statements.

The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is expected to affect the Group Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IAS 27 (Amendment) «Separate Financial Statements»

The standard refers to subsequent changes arising from the publication of new IFRS 10. IAS 27 will apply exclusively to separate financial statements, which requirements remain essentially unchanged.

The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is expected to affect the Company Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IAS 28 (Amendment) «Investments in Associates and Joint Ventures»

The objective of this revised standard is to define the accounting principles to be applied following the changes arising from the publication of IFRS 11. The revised standard continues to define the ways of accounting monitoring under the equity method.

The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is expected to affect the Company Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IAS 19 (Amendment) «Employee Benefits»

The amendment to the standard removes the option of recognition of profit and loss under «corridor» method. Moreover, changes from revaluation of assets and liabilities arising from a defined benefit plan will be presented in the statement of other comprehensive income. There will be also provided additional disclosures on defined benefit plans regarding the defined benefit plans characteristics and the risks to which the providers are exposed under their participation in the aforementioned plans.

The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2013 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is not expected to affect the Company Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.

IAS 1 (Amendment) «Presentation of Financial Statements»

The amendments to IAS 1 require that the entities, preparing financial statements in compliance with IFRS, shall present the items in the statement of other comprehensive income based on whether they are potentially reclassifiable to profit or loss subsequently to facilitate harmonization with US GAAP.

The amendment is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 July 2012 and earlier application is permitted. The implementation of the amendment is not expected to affect the Company Financial Statements. This amendment has not been approved by the European Union.



Annual Improvements 2010

During 2010, the IASB has issued annual improvements to IFRS for 2010, a series of adjustments to seven Standards - which is part of a program for annual improvements in Standards. IASB's program of annual improvements aims to place non-urgent but necessary adjustments to IFRS which will not be part of a larger revision program. Most improvements are applicable to annual periods beginning on or after 1.1.2011 and earlier application is permitted. Annual improvements have not been adopted by the EU

The Group has no intention of applying any of the aforementioned Standards or Interpretations earlier.

According to the existing structure of the Group and the accounting policies followed, the Management does not expect important impacts on the financial statements of the Group from the implementation of the above Standards and Interpretations when they become effective.

3.3 Structure of the Group and consolidation

The companies included in the full consolidation of JUMBO S.A. are the following:

Parent Company:

Anonymous Trading Company under the name «JUMBO Anonymous Trading Company» and the title «JUMBO», was founded in year 1986, with headquarters today in Moschato of Attica (9 Cyprus & Ydras street), is enlisted since year 1997 in Parallel Market of Athens Stock Exchange and is enrolled to the Register of Societe Anonyme of Ministry of Development with Registration Number 7650/06/B/86/04. The company has been classified in the category of Big Capitalization of Athens Stock Exchange.

Subsidiary companies:

1. The subsidiary company with name «Jumbo Trading Ltd», is a Cypriot company of limited responsibility (Limited). It was founded in year 1991. Its foundation is Nicosia, Cyprus (Avraam Antoniou 9 Avenue, Kato Lakatameia of Nicosia). It is enrolled to the Register of Societe Anonyme of Cyprus, with number E 44824. It puts in, in Cyprus in the same sector with the parent company, that is the retail toys trade. Parent company owns the 100% of its shares and its voting rights.

2. The subsidiary company in Bulgaria with name «JUMBO EC.B.» was founded on the 1st of September 2005 as an One – person Company of Limited Responsibility with Registration Number 96904, book 1291 of Court of first instance of Sofia and according to the conditions of Special Law with number 115. Its foundation is in Sofia, Bulgaria (Bul. Bulgaria 51 Sofia 1404). Parent company owns 100% of its shares and its voting rights.

3. The subsidiary company in Romania with name «JUMBO EC.R. S.R.L.» was founded on the 9th of August 2006 as a Company of Limited Responsibility (srl) with Registration Number J40/12864/2006 of the Trade Register, with registered office in Crevedia, county Dâmbovița (motorway București - Târgoviște, No. 670, Apartment 50). Parent company owns 100% of its shares and its voting rights.

4. The subsidiary company ASPETTO Ltd was founded at 21/08/2006, in Cyprus Nicosia (Abraham Antoniou 9 avenue). «Jumbo Trading Ltd» owns 100% of its shares and its voting rights.

5. WESTLOOK Ltd is a subsidiary of ASPETTO Ltd which holds a 100% stake of its share capital. The company registered office is in Crevedia, county Dâmbovița (motorway București - Târgoviște, No. 670, Apartment 52). The company was founded at 16/10/2006.



Group companies, included in the consolidated financial statements and the consolidation method are the following:

| Consolidated | Percentage and | Main Office | Consolidation |
|----------------|----------------|-------------|--------------------|
| Subsidiary | Participation | | method |
| JUMBO | 100% Direct | Cyprus | Full Consolidation |
| TRADING LTD | | | |
| JUMBO EC.B LTD | 100% Direct | Bulgaria | Full Consolidation |
| JUMBO EC.R SRL | 100% Direct | Romania | Full Consolidation |
| ASPETTO LTD | 100% Indirect | Cyprus | Full Consolidation |
| WESTLOOK SRL | 100% Indirect | Romania | Full Consolidation |



During the current period, the structure of the Group hasn't change.



4. Notes to the Financial Statements

4.1 Segment Reporting

In terms of geography the Group operates through a sales' network developed in Greece, Cyprus and in Bulgaria. The above sectors are used from the company's management for internal information purposes. The management's strategic decisions are based on the readjusted operating results of every sector which are used for the measurement of productivity.

The activities of the Group which don't fulfill the criteria and the qualitative limits of IFRS 8 in order to set them as operating segments are presented as "Others". In the "Others", finance costs and finance income are included as well as other non operating results which can't be divided because they concern the total activity of the Group.

At the segment Greece the Company's management also monitors the sales from Greece to FYROM based on the commercial agreement with the independent customer Veropoulos Dooel and the sales from Greece to Albania based on the commercial agreement with the independent customer Kind Zone Sh.p.k. Total sales of the Company to FYROM and Albania for the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 reached the amount of 4.138ths euro.

| | 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 | | | | | |
|--|-----------------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|--|
| (amounts in €) | Greece | Cyprus | Bulgaria | Other | Total | |
| Sales | 349.122.042 | 43.218.406 | 21.798.372 | - | 414.138.820 | |
| Intragroup Sales | (32.678.180) | (337.701) | (814.312) | - | (33.830.193) | |
| Total net sales | 316.443.862 | 42.880.705 | 20.984.060 | - | 380.308.627 | |
| Cost of sales | (150.357.533) | (20.908.808) | (10.421.241) | _ | (181.687.582) | |
| Gross Profit | 166.086.329 | 21.971.897 | 10.562.819 | - | 198.621.045 | |
| Other income | - | - | - | 5.411.355 | 5.411.355 | |
| Distribution costs | (1.427.578) | - | - | (13.942.876) | (15.370.454) | |
| Administrative expenses | (86.849.849) | (6.211.282) | (6.963.798) | (1.383.250) | (101.408.179) | |
| Other expenses | | - | - | (4.621.267) | (4.621.267) | |
| Profit before tax, interest and investment results | 77.808.902 | 15.760.615 | 3.599.021 | (14.536.038) | 82.632.500 | |
| Financial expenses | - | - | - | (4.573.351) | (4.573.351) | |
| Financial income | | - | - | 5.184.947 | 5.184.947 | |
| Profit before tax | 77.808.902 | 15.760.615 | 3.599.021 | (13.924.442) | 83.244.096 | |
| Income tax | | - | - | (15.335.743) | (15.335.743) | |
| Net profit | 77.808.902 | 15.760.615 | 3.599.021 | (29.260.185) | 67.908.353 | |
| Depreciation and amortization | (9.430.694) | (927.059) | (2.019.104) | (531.945) | (12.908.802) | |

Results per segment for the nine months of the current financial year are as follows:



| | 01/07/2010-31/03/2011 | | | | |
|--|-----------------------|--------------|-------------|--------------|---------------|
| (amounts in €) | Greece | Cyprus | Bulgaria | Other | Total |
| Sales | 351.466.178 | 39.900.074 | 15.968.157 | - | 407.334.409 |
| Intragroup Sales | (33.526.030) | (382.018) | (719.161) | | (34.627.209) |
| Total net sales | 317.940.148 | 39.518.056 | 15.248.996 | | 372.707.200 |
| Cost of sales | (153.029.114) | (19.858.189) | (7.253.671) | | (180.140.974) |
| Gross Profit | 164.911.034 | 19.659.867 | 7.995.325 | | 192.566.226 |
| Other income | - | - | - | 1.882.614 | 1.882.614 |
| Distribution costs | (1.056.562) | - | - | (13.892.631) | (14.949.193) |
| Administrative expenses | (83.805.287) | (5.788.444) | (3.850.313) | (403.655) | (93.847.699) |
| Other expenses | | - | - | (3.794.650) | (3.794.650) |
| Profit before tax, interest and investment results | 80.049.185 | 13.871.423 | 4.145.012 | (16.208.322) | 81.857.298 |
| Financial expenses | - | - | - | (4.580.413) | (4.580.413) |
| Financial income | | - | - | 4.753.796 | 4.753.796 |
| Profit before tax | 80.049.185 | 13.871.423 | 4.145.012 | (16.034.939) | 82.030.681 |
| Income tax | | - | - | (17.738.239) | (17.738.239) |
| Net profit | 80.049.185 | 13.871.423 | 4.145.012 | (33.773.178) | 64.292.442 |
| Depreciation and amortization | (8.602.851) | (961.518) | (1.228.670) | (522.906) | (11.315.945) |

Results per segment for the nine months of the previous financial year are as follows:

The allocation of consolidated assets and liabilities to business segments for the period 01/07/2011 - 31/03/2012 and 01/07/2010 - 31/03/2011 is broken down as follows:

| | | | 31/03/2012 | | |
|---------------------------------|-------------|------------|------------|-------------|-------------|
| (amounts in €) | Greece | Cyprus | Bulgaria | Other | Total |
| Segment assets | 457.595.412 | 52.754.351 | 93.810.335 | - | 604.160.098 |
| Non allocated Assets | - | - | - | 229.796.310 | 229.796.310 |
| Consolidated Assets | 457.595.412 | 52.754.351 | 93.810.335 | 229.796.310 | 833.956.408 |
| Sector liabilities | 233.304.767 | 3.079.775 | 3.191.514 | - | 239.576.056 |
| Non allocated Liabilities items | - | - | - | 30.996.623 | 30.996.623 |
| Consolidated liabilities | 233.304.767 | 3.079.775 | 3.191.514 | 30.996.623 | 270.572.679 |

| | Group's asset additions | |
|----------------|-------------------------|------------|
| (amounts in €) | | 31/03/2012 |
| Greece | | 36.272.880 |
| Cyprus | | 131.575 |
| Bulgaria | | 6.065.756 |
| Total | | 42.470.211 |

| | 31/03/2011 | | | | | | | | |
|---------------------------------|-------------|------------|------------|-------------|-------------|--|--|--|--|
| (amounts in €) | Greece | Cyprus | Bulgaria | Other | Total | | | | |
| Segment assets | 398.179.064 | 54.124.118 | 79.832.967 | - | 532.136.149 | | | | |
| Non allocated Assets | - | - | - | 244.253.033 | 244.253.033 | | | | |
| Consolidated Assets | 398.179.064 | 54.124.118 | 79.832.967 | 244.253.033 | 776.389.182 | | | | |
| Sector liabilities | 234.760.082 | 6.462.314 | 2.632.637 | _ | 243.855.033 | | | | |
| Non allocated Liabilities items | - | - | - | 39.834.483 | 39.834.483 | | | | |
| Consolidated liabilities | 234.760.082 | 6.462.314 | 2.632.637 | 39.834.483 | 283.689.516 | | | | |

| | Group's asset additions | |
|----------------|-------------------------|------------|
| (amounts in €) | | 31/03/2011 |
| Greece | | 12.685.797 |
| Cyprus | | 9.892.243 |
| Bulgaria | | 18.779.007 |
| Total | | 41.357.047 |



The Group's main activity is the retail sale of toys, infant supplies, seasonal items, decoration items, books and stationery.

The sales per type of product for the nine months of the current fiscal year are as follows:

| Sales p | Sales per product type for the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012 | | | | | | | | | |
|---------------|---|------------|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| Product Type | Sales in € | Percentage | | | | | | | | |
| Тоу | 123.084.894 | 32,36% | | | | | | | | |
| Baby products | 41.829.299 | 11,00% | | | | | | | | |
| Stationary | 32.953.152 | 8,66% | | | | | | | | |
| Seasonal | 91.154.257 | 23,97% | | | | | | | | |
| Home products | 91.095.529 | 23,95% | | | | | | | | |
| Other | 191.496 | 0,05% | | | | | | | | |
| Total | 380.308.627 | 100,00% | | | | | | | | |

The sales per type of product for the nine months of the previous fiscal year are as follows:

| Sales per product type for the period 01/07/2010-31/03/2011 | | | | | | | | | |
|---|-------------|------------|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| Product Type | Sales in € | Percentage | | | | | | | |
| Тоу | 123.267.566 | 33,07% | | | | | | | |
| Baby products | 43.837.129 | 11,76% | | | | | | | |
| Stationary | 32.374.343 | 8,69% | | | | | | | |
| Seasonal | 91.566.195 | 24,57% | | | | | | | |
| Home products | 81.458.905 | 21,86% | | | | | | | |
| Other | 203.062 | 0,05% | | | | | | | |
| Total | 372.707.200 | 100,00% | | | | | | | |

4.2 Income tax

According to Greek taxation laws, income tax for the period 1/7/2011-31/03/2012 was calculated at the rate of 20% on profits of the parent company and 10%, on average, on profits of the subsidiary JUMBO TRADING LTD in Cyprus, JUMBO EC.B. in Bulgaria and ASPETTO LTD in Cyprus and 16% on profits of the subsidiaries JUMBO EC.R SRL and WESTLOOK SRL in Romania.

The effect of this change in the deffered tax liabilities of the Company as well as in the tax provisions is presented in the table below:

| | THE G | ROUP | THE COMPANY | | | |
|--|------------|------------|-------------|------------|--|--|
| (amounts in €) | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | | |
| Income taxes for the period Extraordinary tax (article 2 Law | 14.797.263 | 17.238.421 | 12.909.637 | 15.730.994 | | |
| 3808/2009) Adjustments of deferred taxes due to | - | (262.162) | - | (262.162) | | |
| change in tax rate | 524.680 | 589.789 | 524.680 | 589.789 | | |
| Deferred income tax for the period Provisions for contingent tax liabilities from years uninspected by the tax | 13.800 | - | 13.800 | - | | |
| authorities | | 172.191 | | 172.191 | | |
| Total | 15.335.743 | 17.738.239 | 13.448.117 | 16.230.812 | | |



4.3 Earnings per share

The analysis of basic and diluted earnings per share for the Group is as follows:

| Basic earnings per share 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 01/07/2012- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 01/01/200- 31/03/2011 (euro per share) Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company 67.908.353 10.133.787 64.292.442 10.338.8 Weighted average number of shares 129.943.919 129.925.370 129.942.2 Basic earnings per share (euro per share) 0,5226 0,0780 0,4948 0,07 Diluted earnings per share (euro per share) 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 01/01/202- 31/03/2011 01/01/200- 31/03/2011 01/01/200- 31/03/2011 <t< th=""><th>011 367 220 796 11-</th></t<> | 011 367 220 796 11- |
|--|---------------------------------|
| Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company 67.908.353 10.133.787 64.292.442 10.338.8 Weighted average number of shares 129.943.919 129.943.919 129.925.370 129.942.4 Basic earnings per share (euro per share) 0,5226 0,0780 0,4948 0,07 Diluted earnings per share (euro per share) 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 01/01/2000- 31/03/2011 Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company 67.908.353 10.133.787 64.292.442 10.338.8 Interest expense for convertible bond (after taxes) 50.743 9.420 51.357 16.3 | 220 796 11- |
| IZY.743.717 IZY.743.717 Basic earnings per share (euro per share) 0,5226 0,0780 0,4948 0,07 THE GROUP Diluted earnings per share (euro per share) 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 01/07/2010- 01/07/2010- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2010- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 01/07/2011- 0 | <u>796</u> 11- |
| (euro per share) 0,5226 0,780 0,4948 0,0780 THE GROUP Diluted earnings per share 01/07/2011- 01/01/2012- 01/07/2010- 01/01/20 (euro per share) Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company 67.908.353 10.133.787 64.292.442 10.338.8 Interest expense for convertible bond (after taxes) 50.743 9.420 51.357 16.3 | 11- |
| Diluted earnings per share 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 01/01/200- 31/03/2011 (euro per share) Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company 67.908.353 10.133.787 64.292.442 10.338.8 Interest expense for convertible bond (after taxes) 50.743 9.420 51.357 16.3 | |
| Diluted earnings per share31/03/201231/03/201231/03/201131/03/20(euro per share)Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent company67.908.35310.133.78764.292.44210.338.8Interest expense for convertible bond (after taxes)50.7439.42051.35716.3 | |
| (euro per share)Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent companycompany67.908.353Interest expense for convertible bond (after taxes)50.7439.42051.35716.3 | |
| | 367 |
| Diluted earnings attributable | 305 |
| to the shareholders of the parent company 67.959.096 10.143.207 64.343.799 10.355. | <u>172</u> |
| THE GROUP 01/07/2011- 01/01/2012- 01/07/2010- 01/01/201 | 11- |
| Number of shares31/03/201231/03/201231/03/201131/03/20Weighted average number of common shares which are used for the calculation of the basic earnings per share129.943.919129.943.919129.925.370129.942.Dilution effect: | |
| - Conversion of bond shares205.055205.055223.605206. | .754 |
| Weighted average number of shares which are used for the calculation of the diluted earnings per share 130.148.974 130.148.974 130.148.975 130.148.975 Diluted earnings per share 130.148.974 130.148.974 130.148.975 130.148.975 | .974 |
| (€/share) 0,5222 0,0779 0,4944 0,0 | |

The analysis of basic and diluted earnings per share for the Company is as follows:

| | THE COMPANY | | | | | | | |
|---|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| Basic earnings per share | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 | | | | |
| (euro per share) | | | | | | | | |
| Earnings attributable to the shareholders of the parent | | | | | | | | |
| company | 52.417.314 | 6.551.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.528.283 | | | | |
| Weighted average number | | | | | | | | |
| of shares | 129.943.919 | 129.943.919 | 129.925.370 | 129.942.220 | | | | |
| Basic earnings per share (euro per share) | 0,4034 | 0,0504 | 0,3954 | 0,0579 | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |



| | | THE C | OMPANY | | | | | |
|--|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| Diluted earnings per share | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 | | | | |
| (euro per share) | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2011 | | | | |
| Earnings attributable to the | | | | | | | | |
| shareholders of the parent company | 52.417.314 | 6.551.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.528.283 | | | | |
| Interest expense for convertible bond (after | | | | | | | | |
| taxes) | 50.743 | 9.420 | 51.357 | 16.305 | | | | |
| Diluted earnings attributable to the shareholders of the | | | | | | | | |
| parent company | 52.468.057 | 6.561.340 | 51.427.988 | 7.544.588 | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| - | THE COMPANY | | | | | | | |
| Number of shares | 01/07/2011- 31/03/2012 | 01/01/2012- 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010- 31/03/2011 | 01/01/2011- 31/03/2011 | | | | |
| Weighted average number of common shares which are used for the calculation of the basic earnings per share Dilution effect: | 129.943.919 | 129.943.919 | 129.925.370 | 129.942.220 | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| - Conversion of bond shares | 205.055 | 205.055 | 223.605 | 206.754 | | | | |
| Weighted average number of shares which are used for the calculation of the diluted | | | | | | | | |
| earnings per share Diluted earnings per share | 130.148.974 | 130.148.974 | 130.148.975 | 130.148.974 | | | | |
| (€/share) | 0,4031 | 0,0504 | 0,3951 | 0,0579 | | | | |

On 08/03/2012 the bondholders beneficiaries of convertible bond loan issued on 8/9/2006, submitted 8 applications-statement of conversion option exercise in respect of a total of 9.673 bonds that are converted into a total of 20.317 new common nominal corporate shares with voting rights of nominal value \in 1,40 each.

The above new shares were taken into account under the calculation of the weighted average number of shares of the Group.

The 88.742 bonds that were taken into account for the calculation of diluted earnings per share had not been converted up until 31.03.2012.

4.4 Property plant and equipment

a. Information on property plant and equipment

The Group re-estimated the useful life of fixed assets as at the date of the IFRS first time adoption based on the actual conditions under which fixed assets are used and not based on taxation criteria.

According to Greek taxation laws the Company as at 31/12/2008 adjusted the cost value of its buildings and land. For IFRS purposes that adjustment was reversed because it does not fulfill the requirements imposed by IFRS.

Based on IFRS 1 the Group had the right to keep previous adjustments if the latter disclosed the cost value of fixed assets which would be estimated according to IFRS. The management of the Group estimates that values as disclosed as at the transition date is not materially far from the cost value which would have been estimated as at 30/6/2004 if IFRS had been adopted.

Based on the previous accounting principles there were formation accounts (expenses for acquisition of assets, notary and other expenses) which were depreciated either in a lump sum or gradually in equal amounts within five years. Based on IFRS and the Company's estimates those items increased the cost



value of tangible assets, and their depreciation was re-adjusted based on accounting estimates made on the fixed assets charged (re-adjustment of useful life of tangible assets).

b. Depreciation

Depreciation of tangible assets (other than land which is not depreciated) is calculated based on the fixed method during their useful life which is as follows:

| Buildings | 30 - 35 years |
|------------------------|---------------|
| Mechanical equipment | 5 - 20 years |
| Transport | 5 – 10 years |
| Other equipment | 4 - 10 years |
| Computers and software | 3 – 5 years |

c. Purchase of Tangible Assets and agreements for purchase of Tangible Assets.

The pure investments for the purchase of assets for the company for the period 01/7/2011-31/03/2012 reached the amount of \in 36.273 thousand and for the Group \in 42.470 thousand.

On 31/03/2012 the Group had agreements for construction of buildings-civil works of \in 5.098 thousand and the Company of \in 1.370 thousand.

JUMB

The analysis of the Group's and Company's tangible assets is as follows: (amounts in \in)

| \ | | | | | | THE GROUP | | | | | |
|---------------------------|--------------------|---|-------------------------|---|-------------|---------------------------------------|--------------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | Land - Freehold | Buildings and fixtures on buildings - Freehold | Transportation means | Machinery - furniture and other equipment | Software | Fixed assets under construction | Total | Leasehold land and buildings | Leased means of transportation | Total of leasehold fixed assets | Total Property Plant and Equipment |
| Cost 30/06/2010 | 110.031.794 | 209.652.766 | 1.611.939 | 58.668.469 | 1.974.518 | 20.403.543 | 402.343.029 | 6.227.263 | 3.527.174 | 9.754.437 | 412.097.466 |
| Accumulated depreciation | 0 | (35.743.487) | (509.773) | (34.641.558) | (1.769.401) | 0 | (72.664.219) | (884.550) | (327.748) | (1.212.298) | (73.876.516) |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 110.031.794 | 173.909.279 | 1.102.167 | 24.026.911 | 205.117 | 20.403.543 | 329.678.810 | 5.342.713 | 3.199.426 | 8.542.139 | 338.220.950 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Cost 30/06/2011 | 112.095.530 | 270.117.809 | 1.611.939 | 69.215.303 | 2.189.120 | 2.096.957 | 457.326.658 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 467.124.921 |
| Accumulated depreciation | 0 | (44.234.845) | (635.089) | (40.155.175) | (1.909.973) | 0 | (86.935.082) | (998.644) | (756.749) | (1.755.393) | (88.690.475) |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 112.095.530 | 225.882.964 | 976.850 | 29.060.128 | 279.147 | 2.096.957 | 370.391.576 | 5.228.619 | 2.814.251 | 8.042.870 | 378.434.446 |
| Cost 31/03/2012 | 118.472.282 | 296.349.677 | 2.019.394 | 73.963.999 | 2.310.511 | 6.362.922 | 499.478.785 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 509.277.048 |
| Accumulated depreciation | | (51.655.694) | (742.454) | | (2.026.117) | 0.302.722 | (98.972.301) | (1.084.215) | (1.078.500) | (2.162.715) | (101.135.016) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 118.472.282 | 244.693.983 | 1.276.940 | | 284.394 | 6.362.922 | 400.506.484 | 5.143.048 | | 7.635.548 | 408.142.032 |

| | | | | | т | HE COMPANY | | | | | |
|---|----------------------|---|-------------------------|---|--------------------------|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | Land - f Freehold | Buildings and ixtures on buildings - Freehold | Transportation means | Machinery - furniture and other equipment | Software | Fixed assets under construction | Total | Leasehold land and buildings | Leased means of transportation | Total of leasehold fixed assets | Total Property Plant and Equipment |
| Cost 30/06/2010 | 67.192.080 | 169.656.393 | 1.463.234 | 53.461.001 | 1.346.960 | 4.385.633 | 297.505.302 | 6.227.263 | 3.527.173 | 9.754.436 | 307.259.738 |
| Accumulated depreciation | 0 | (31.032.997) | (368.748) | (31.814.004) | (1.161.320) | 0 | (64.377.069) | (884.549) | (327.747) | (1.212.296) | (65.589.366) |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 67.192.080 | 138.623.396 | 1.094.486 | 21.646.997 | 185.640 | 4.385.633 | 233.128.232 | 5.342.714 | 3.199.426 | 8.542.140 | 241.670.372 |
| Cost 30/06/2011 Accumulated depreciation | 68.147.344 0 | 182.377.071 (37.394.177) | 1.463.234 (491.504) | 58.783.742 (36.385.447) | 1.490.865 (1.278.308) | 1.646.081 0 | 313.908.338 (75.549.436) | 6.227.263 (998.644) | 3.571.000 (756.749) | 9.798.263 (1.755.393) | 323.706.600 (77.304.829) |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 68.147.344 | 144.982.894 | 971.730 | 22.398.295 | 212.557 | 1.646.081 | 238.358.902 | 5.228.619 | 2.814.251 | 8.042.870 | 246.401.771 |
| Cost 31/03/2012 Accumulated depreciation | 74.596.409 0 | 208.521.078 (42.758.583) | 1.870.689 (596.949) | 63.027.089 (39.903.688) | 1.598.172 (1.373.382) | 322.009 0 | 349.935.445 (84.632.602) | 6.227.263 (1.084.215) | (1.078.500) | 9.798.263 (2.162.715) | 359.733.708 (86.795.317) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 74.596.409 | 165.762.495 | 1.273.740 | 23.123.401 | 224.790 | 322.009 | 265.302.843 | 5.143.048 | 2.492.500 | 7.635.548 | 272.938.391 |



Movement in fixed assets in the periods for the Group is as follows: (amounts in \in)

| | | | | | | THE GROUP | | | | | |
|--|--------------------|--|----------------------|---|-------------|------------------------------------|--------------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|------------------------------------|--|
| | Land - Freehold | Buildings and fixtures on buildings - Freehold | Transportation means | Machinery - furniture and other equipment | Software | Fixed assets under construction | Total | Leasehold land and buildings | Leased means of transportation | Total of leasehold fixed assets | Total Property Plant and Equipment |
| Cost | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 110.031.794 | 209.652.766 | 1.611.939 | 58.668.469 | 1.974.518 | 20.403.543 | 402.343.029 | 6.227.263 | 3.527.174 | 9.754.437 | 412.097.466 |
| - Additions | 1.997.050 | 60.465.418 | 0 | 10.899.813 | 214.662 | 33.288.145 | 106.865.088 | 0 | 43.826 | 43.826 | 106.908.914 |
| - Decreases - transfers | 0 | (375) | 0 | (352.979) | (60) | (51.594.731) | (51.948.145) | 0 | 0 | 0 | (51.948.145) |
| Exchange differences | 66.686 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 66.686 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 66.686 |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 112.095.530 | 270.117.809 | 1.611.939 | 69.215.303 | 2.189.120 | 2.096.957 | 457.326.658 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 467.124.921 |
| - Additions | 6.449.065 | 26.231.868 | 407.455 | | 121.391 | 5.754.705 | 43.958.951 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 43.958.951 |
| - Decreases - transfers | 0 | 0 | 0 | (245.771) | 0 | (1.488.740) | (1.734.511) | 0 | 0 | 0 | (1.734.511) |
| - Exchange differences | (72.313) | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (72.313) | 0 | 0 | 0 | (72.313) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 118.472.282 | 296.349.677 | 2.019.394 | 73.963.999 | 2.310.511 | 6.362.922 | 499.478.785 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 509.277.048 |
| Depreciation | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 0 | (35.743.487) | (509.773) | (34.641.558) | (1.769.401) | 0 | (72.664.219) | (884.550) | (327.747) | (1.212.298) | (73.876.515) |
| - Additions | 0 | (8.491.531) | (125.316) | (5.606.873) | (140.596) | 0 | (14.364.316) | (114.095) | (429.002) | (543.097) | (14.907.413) |
| - Decreases - transfers | 0 | 173 | 0 | 93.256 | 24 | 0 | 93.453 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 93.453 |
| Exchange differences | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 0 | (44.234.845) | (635.089) | (40.155.175) | (1.909.973) | 0 | (86.935.082) | (998.644) | (756.749) | (1.755.393) | (88.690.475) |
| - Additions | 0 | (7.456.849) | (107.365) | (4.528.867) | (116.144) | 0 | (12.209.225) | (85.571) | (321.751) | (407.322) | (12.616.547) |
| - Decreases - transfers | 0 | 36.000 | | 136.006 | 0 | 0 | 172.006 | Ó | Ó | Ó | 172.006 |
| - Exchange differences | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 0 | (51.655.694) | (742.454) | (44.548.036) | (2.026.117) | 0 | (98.972.301) | (1.084.215) | (1.078.500) | (2.162.715) | (101.135.016) |



Movement in fixed assets in the periods for the Company is as follows: (amounts in \in)

| | THE COMPANY | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|---------------------|--|----------------------|---|-----------------|---------------------------------------|--------------------------------|------------------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | Land - Freehold | Buildings and fixtures on buildings - Freehold | Transportation means | Machinery - furniture and other equipment | Software | Fixed assets under construction | Total | Leasehold land and buildings | Leased means of transportation | Total of leasehold fixed assets | Total Property Plant and Equipment |
| Cost | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 67.192.080 | 169.656.393 | 3 1.463.234 | 53.461.001 | 1.346.960 | 4.385.633 | 297.505.302 | 6.227.263 | 3.527.174 | 9.754.436 | 307.259.738 |
| - Additions | 955.264 | 12.721.053 | | 5.675.720 | 143.965 | 7.086.951 | 26.582.953 | 0 | 43.826 | 43.826 | 26.626.779 |
| Decreases - transfers Exchange differences | 0 0 | (375) | 0 0 | (352.979) | (60) | (9.826.503) | (10.179.917) 0 | 0 | | 0 | (10.179.917) |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 68.147.344 | 182.377.071 | 1.463.234 | 58.783.742 | 1.490.865 | 1.646.081 | 313.908.338 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 323.706.600 |
| Additions Decreases - transfers Exchange differences | 6.449.065 0 0 | 26.144.007 | 407.455 0 0 | 4.489.118 (245.771) | 107.307 | 137.353 (1.461.425) | 37.734.305 (1.707.196) 0 | 0 0 | | 0 0 | 37.734.305 (1.707.196) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 74.596.409 | 208.521.078 | 1.870.689 | 63.027.089 | 1.598.172 | 322.009 | 349.935.445 | 6.227.263 | 3.571.000 | 9.798.263 | 359.733.708 |
| Depreciation | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2010 | 0 | (31.032.997) | (368.748) | (31.814.004) | (1.161.320) | 0 | (64.377.069) | (884.549) | (327.747) | (1.212.296) | (65.589.366) |
| Additions Decreases - transfers Exchange differences | | (6.361.353) 173 | (122.756) | (4.664.699) 93.256 | (117.012) 24 | | (11.265.820) 93.453 0 | (114.095) | (429.002) | (543.097) 0 0 | (11.808.917) 93.453 0 |
| Net Cost as at 30/06/2011 | 0 | (37.394.177) | (491.504) | (36.385.447) | (1.278.308) | 0 | (75.549.436) | (998.644) | (756.749) | (1.755.393) | (77.304.829) |
| Additions Decreases - transfers Exchange differences | | (5.364.406) | (105.445) | (3.654.247) 136.006 | (95.074) | | (9.219.172) 136.006 0 | (85.571) | (321.751) | (407.322) 0 0 | (9.626.494) 136.006 0 |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 0 | (42.758.583) | (596.949) | (39.903.688) | (1.373.382) | 0 | (84.632.602) | (1.084.215) | (1.078.500) | (2.162.715) | (86.795.317) |



d. Encumbrances on fixed assets

There are no encumbrances on the parent company's fixed assets while for the subsidiary company Jumbo Trading LTD there are the following mortgages and prenotation of mortgage:

| | 31/03/2012 € |
|----------------------|-----------------|
| Bank of Cyprus: | |
| Building in Lemessos | 4.271.504 |
| Building in Lemessos | 2.562.902 |
| 0 | 6.834.406 |

4.5 Investment property (leased properties)

The Group defined as investment property, investments in real estate buildings and land or part of them which could be measured separately and constituted a main part of the building or land under exploitation. The Group measures those investments at cost less any impairment losses.

Summary information regarding those investments is as follows:

| (amounts in €) | | Income from | m rents |
|-------------------|--|----------------------------|----------------------------|
| Location of asset | Description – operation of asset | 01/07/2011 – 31/03/2012 | 01/07/2010 – 31/03/2011 |
| Thessaloniki port | An area (parking space for 198 vehicles) on the first floor of a building, ground floor in | | |
| | the same building of 6.422,17 sq. m. area | 43.152 | 43.430 |
| Nea Efkarpia | Retail Shop | 244.210 | 249.010 |
| Psychiko | Retail Shop | 14.735 | 21.305 |
| Total | - | 302.097 | 313.745 |

None of the subsidiary had any investment properties until 31/03/2012. Net cost of those investments is analyzed as follows:

| | THE GROUP |
|---------------------------|------------------------|
| (amounts in €) | Investment in Property |
| Cost 31/03/2011 | 11.701.866 |
| Accumulated depreciation | (4.024.147) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2011 | 7.677.719 |
| | |
| Cost 31/03/2012 | 11.701.866 |
| Accumulated depreciation | (4.413.819) |
| Net Cost as at 31/03/2012 | 7.288.047 |



Movements in the account for the period are as follows:

| | THE GROUP |
|--------------------------|---------------------|
| (amounts in €) | Investment Property |
| Cost | |
| Balance as at 30/6/2011 | 11.701.866 |
| - Additions | - |
| - Decreases – transfers | - |
| Balance as at 31/03/2012 | 11.701.866 |
| | |
| Depreciation | |
| Balance as at 30/6/2011 | (4.121.565) |
| - Additions | (292.254) |
| - Decreases – transfers | - |
| Balance as at 31/03/2012 | (4.413.819) |

Fair values are not materially different from the ones disclosed in the Company's books regarding those assets.

4.6 Investments in subsidiaries

The balance in the account of the parent company is analyzed as follows:

| Company | Head offices | Participation rate | Amount of participation In € |
|-------------------|--|-----------------------|------------------------------------|
| JUMBO TRADING LTD | Avraam Antoniou 9- 2330 Kato Lakatamia Nicosia – Cyprus | 100% | 11.074.190 |
| JUMBO EC.B | Sofia, Bu.Bulgaria 51-Bulgaria | 100% | 69.904.338 |
| JUMBO EC.R | Crevedia (București – Târgoviște highway, number 670, Apartment 50) | 100% | 73 |
| | | | 80.978.602 |

In the Company's financial statements, investments in subsidiaries are valued at their acquisition cost that is constituted by the fair value of the purchased price reduced with the direct expenses, related with the purchase of the investment.

4.7 Cash and cash equivalents

| | THE G | ROUP | THE COMPANY | | |
|---------------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|--|
| Cash and cash equivalents | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | |
| (amounts in euro) | | | | | |
| Cash in hand | 2.638.515 | 2.364.811 | 2.480.268 | 2.205.901 | |
| Bank account balances | 9.183.836 | 6.769.205 | 6.608.758 | 4.773.404 | |
| Sight and time deposits | 150.912.294 | 148.953.043 | 105.922.074 | 112.226.760 | |
| Total | 162.734.645 | 158.087.059 | 115.011.100 | 119.206.065 | |

Sight deposits pertain to short term investments of high liquidity. The interest rate for time deposits was 1,20% - 6,30% while for sight deposits it was 0,25%-1,05% for the Group.



4.8 Equity

4.8.1 Share capital

| | Number of shares | Nominal share value | Value of ordinary shares | Share premium | Total |
|---|---------------------|------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|------------------|
| Balance as at July 1 st 2010 | 129.877.194 | 1,40 | 181.828.072 | 40.986.044 | 222.814.116 |
| Movement in the period | 65.026 | 1,40 | 91.036 | 263.306 | 354.342 |
| Balance as at 30th June 2011 Capitalisation of share premium reserves | 129.942.220 | 1,40 | 181.919.108 27.287.866 | 41.249.350 (27.287.866) | 223.168.458 - |
| Expenses relating to share capital increase | | | | (240.134) | (240.134) |
| Return of Capital to shareholders Capital Increase from conversion | | | (27.287.866) | | (27.287.866) |
| of bond | 20.317 | 1,40 | 28.444 | 91.478 | 119.922 |
| Balance as at 31st March 2012 | 129.962.537 | 1,40 | 181.947.552 | 13.812.828 | 195.760.380 |

The Annual Ordinary General Meeting of the shareholders held on 03.11.2011 decided the following: a. the increase of the Company's share capital by the amount of \in 27.287.866,20, by the capitalization of an equal amount of existing reserves through the issuance of shares at par and the increase of the nominal value of each one of its shares by the amount of \in 0,21. b. the reduction of the Company's share capital by the equivalent of \in 27.287.866,20 through a reduction in the nominal value of each share by \in 0,21 and the return of the equivalent amount to the shareholders (EUR 0,21 per share) in cash. After the aforementioned reduction, the Company's share capital amounts to \in 181.919.108,00 consisting of 129.942.220 common shares of nominal value \in 1,40 each. January 3rd, 2012 has been set as the payment date for the share capital return.

According to the 09.03.2012 decision of the Board of Directors, the company's share capital increase was confirmed by the amount of \in 28.443,80 with the issuance of 20.317 new common nominal shares of nominal value \in 1.40each, which resulted from the conversion of 9.673 bonds on 08.03.2012 of the Convertible Bond Loan of the company, issued on 08.09.2006. The 20.317 new common nominal shares of the Company are negotiable since 12 April 2012. Following the conversion of the aforementioned bonds, the Company's share capital amounts to \in 181.947.551,80 consisting of 129.962.537 common shares of nominal value \in 1,40 each.

| | DEVELOPMENT OF SHARE CAPITAL FROM 1/7/2011-31/03/2012 | | | | | | | |
|---|---|-------------------------------|----------------------------|--|---|----------------------------|------------------------------|---|
| Date of G .M. | Number of issue of Gov. Gazette | Nominal Value of Shares | Conversi on of bonds | With capitalisatio n of reserve funds | Return of Capital to shareholders | Number of new shares | Total number of shares | Share capital after the increase of S. C. |
| | | 1,40 | | | | | 129.942.220 | 181.919.108 |
| 03.11.2011Decis ion of the AGM & BoD decision 09.03.2012 | 21/11/20118 | 1,40 | 9.673 | 27.287.866 | (27.287.866) | 20.317 | 129.962.537 | 181.947.552 |



4.8.2 Other reserves

The analysis of other reserves is as follows:

| | THE GROUP - THE COMPANY | | | | | | |
|---------------------------|-------------------------|----------------------|---------------------------|---------------------|-------------------|-------------|--|
| (amounts in euro) | Legal reserve | Tax free reserves | Extraordinary reserves | Special reserves | Other reserves | Total | |
| Balance at 1st July 2010 | 17.551.471 | 1.797.944 | 66.679.093 | 14.230 | 285 | 86.043.023 | |
| Changes in the period | 3.100.548 | - | 42.106.016 | - | (68) | 45.206.497 | |
| Balance at 30st June 2011 | 20.652.020 | 1.797.944 | 108.785.110 | 14.230 | 217 | 131.249.520 | |
| Changes in the period | 3.878.524 | - | 59.123.710 | - | (21) | 63.002.213 | |
| Balance at 31 March 2012 | 24.530.544 | 1.797.944 | 167.908.820 | 14.230 | 196 | 194.251.732 | |

4.9 Loan liabilities

Long term loan liabilities of the Group are analyzed as follows:

| | THE G | GROUP | THE COMPANY | | |
|-----------------------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|--|
| Loans | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | |
| (amounts in euro) | | | | | |
| Long term loan liabilities | | | | | |
| Bond loan convertible to shares | 1.161.156 | 1.244.740 | 1.161.156 | 1.244.740 | |
| Bond loan non convertible to | | | | | |
| shares | 145.544.226 | 145.451.335 | 145.544.226 | 145.451.335 | |
| Other bank loans | 1.840.477 | 1.831.612 | - | - | |
| Liabilities from financial leases | 4.730.296 | 5.313.704 | 4.730.296 | 5.313.704 | |
| Total | 153.276.155 | 153.841.391 | 151.435.678 | 152.009.779 | |

4.10 Long term loans

Bond loan convertible to shares

The Second Repeatable Extraordinary General Meeting of the company shareholders held on 7/6/2006 approved the issues of the bond loan convertible into common nominal shares with voting rights and preference option of the old shareholders up to \in 42.432.150,00 (hereafter «the Loan»). The above Convertible Bond Loan was covered by 100%, i.e. \in 42.432.150,00 and is divided into 4.243.215 common nominal bonds of nominal value \in 10,00 per bond. Based on the conditions of the Loan and the relevant decisions of the company Board of Directors, every 1 bond provides the bondholder its conversion right to 2,100840336 common nominal shares of the company of nominal value \in 1,40 each («Conversion Ratio»). The conversion price is \in 4,76 per share. The conversion option can be exercised for the first time on the first day of the beginning of the forth (4th) year as starting from the Loan issue date (in particular, on 08.09.2009) and can be thereafter exercised per six months, the corresponding to the date of the Loan issue.

On 08.03.2012 the bondholders beneficiaries submitted 8 applications-statements in respect of conversion of a total of 9.673 bonds of the above CBL, converted into a total of 20.317 new common nominal corporate shares with voting rights of nominal value \in 1,40 each.

On 31.03.2012 there have not been converted 88.742 bonds of nominal value € 10,00 per bond.

Common Bond Loan.

The Company until the end of the financial year 30.06.2010 had proceeded with the issuance of all the bond of the series of the Common Bond Loan amount of \in 145m. The nominal amount of the bond shall be repaid in full by the Issuer on May 24th 2014.



Other Bank Loans

Other bank loans concern the subsidiary company JUMBO TRADING LTD. These loans are repaid in monthly installments until April 2014.

These bank loans are secured as follows:

I. Mortgage value € 6.834.406 for the Land owners of JUMBO TRADING LTD at Lemeso. (Note No 4.4d)

JUMBO TRADING LTD has the following unused cash facilitations:

| Amounts in € | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | |
|--|------------|-----------|--|
| Floating Rate Expiration after a year | 900.000 | 900.000 | |

Expiration of long term loans is broken down as follows:

| | THE G | ROUP | THE COMPANY | | |
|-------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|--|
| Amounts in € | 31/03/2012 | 30/6/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | |
| From 1 to 2 years | 2.643.656 | 2.440.464 | 1.161.156 | 1.244.740 | |
| From 2 to 5 years | 146.198.703 | 147.282.947 | 145.544.226 | 145.451.335 | |
| After 5 years | | | | | |
| | 148.842.359 | 149.723.411 | 146.705.382 | 146.696.075 | |

4.11 Financial leases

The Group has signed a financial leasing contract for a building in Pilaia Thessaloniki which is used as a shop as well as for transportation equipment.

In detail, liabilities from financial leases are analyzed as follows:

| | THE GR | OUP | THE CO | MPANY |
|---|------------|------------|------------|------------|
| (amounts in euro) | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 |
| Up to 1 year | 807.110 | 826.948 | 807.110 | 826.948 |
| From 1 to 5 years | 3.700.963 | 4.151.444 | 3.700.963 | 4.151.444 |
| After 5 years | 1.386.108 | 1.704.270 | 1.386.108 | 1.704.270 |
| | 5.894.181 | 6.682.662 | 5.894.181 | 6.682.662 |
| | (425.785) | (696.440) | (425.785) | (696.440) |
| Future debits of financial leases Present value of financial lease liabilities | 5.468.396 | 5.986.222 | 5.468.396 | 5.986.222 |
| | THE GR | OUP | THE CO | MPANY |
| The current value of financial lease liabilities is: | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 |
| Up to 1 year | 699.320 | 672.521 | 699.320 | 672.521 |
| From 1 to 5 years | 3.440.416 | 3.722.147 | 3.440.416 | 3.722.147 |
| After 5 years | 1.328.660 | 1.591.554 | 1.328.660 | 1.591.554 |
| | 5.468.396 | 5.986.222 | 5.468.396 | 5.986.222 |



4.12 Short-term loan liabilities / long term liabilities payable in the subsequent year

The Group's current loan liabilities are broken down as follows:

| | THE G | ROUP | THE COMPANY | | |
|---|------------|------------|-------------|------------|--|
| (amounts in euro) | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | |
| long term liabilities payable in the subsequent year Bank loans payable in the subsequent | | | | | |
| year Liabilities from financial leases | 296.500 | 1.195.724 | - | - | |
| payable in the subsequent year | 699.320 | 672.521 | 699.320 | 672.521 | |
| Total | 995.820 | 1.868.245 | 699.320 | 672.521 | |

4.13 Deferred tax liabilities

Deferred tax liabilities as deriving from temporary tax differences are as follows:

| 0 | THE GROUP | | | | |
|---|--------------|------------------|--------------|------------------|--|
| | <u>31/03</u> | /2012 | 30/6/2 | 011 | |
| (amounts in euro) Non current assets | <u>Asset</u> | <u>Liability</u> | <u>Asset</u> | <u>Liability</u> | |
| Tangible assets | - | 6.366.210 | - | 5.753.919 | |
| Tangible assets from financial leases | - | 433.430 | - | 411.329 | |
| Inventories | - | - | - | - | |
| Equity Deferred tax regarding share capital expenses Offsetting of deferred tax from bond loan conversion | 140.871 | - 76 | 80.772 | - 76 | |
| Long term liabilities | | | | | |
| Provisions | 9.027 | - | 3.772 | - | |
| Benefits to employees | 795.996 | - | 717.860 | - | |
| Long-term loans | - | 15.027 | - | 41.080 | |
| Total | 945.894 | 6.814.743 | 802.404 | 6.206.404 | |
| Deferred tax liability | | 5.868.849 | | 5.404.000 | |

For the company the respective accounts are analyzed as follows:

| | THE COMPANY | | | | |
|--|--------------|------------------|--------------|-----------|--|
| | <u>31/03</u> | /2012 | 30/6/2 | 011 | |
| (amounts in euro) | Asset | <u>Liability</u> | Asset | Liability | |
| Non current assets | | | | / / | |
| Tangible assets | - | 6.359.758 | - | 5.744.889 | |
| Tangible assets from financial leases | - | 433.430 | - | 411.329 | |
| Inventories | - | - | - | - | |
| Equity Deferred tax regarding share capital expenses Offsetting of deferred tax from bond loan conversion | 140.871 | - 76 | 80.772 | - 76 | |
| <u>Long term liabilities</u> Provisions Benefits to employees | - 793.125 | 1.006 | - 713.472 | 1.740 | |
| Long-term loans | - | 15.027 | - | 41.080 | |
| Total | 933.996 | 6.809.297 | 794.244 | 6.199.114 | |
| Deferred tax liability | | 5.875.301 | | 5.404.870 | |



4.14 Current tax liabilities

The analysis of tax liabilities is as follows:

| | THE G | ROUP | THE CO | MPANY |
|--|------------|------------|------------|------------|
| Current tax liabilities | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 |
| (amounts in euro) | | | | |
| Expense for tax corresponding the period | 14.433.137 | 30.517.159 | 12.911.936 | 29.501.719 |
| Liabilities from taxes | 10.693.737 | 1.710.652 | 9.940.908 | 695.831 |
| Total | 25.126.874 | 32.227.811 | 22.852.844 | 30.197.550 |

4.15 Cash flows from operating activities

| | THE G | ROUP | THE CO | MPANY |
|---|----------------------|---------------------------|----------------------|-------------------------|
| (amounts in euro) | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 |
| Cash flows from operating activities | | | | |
| Net profit for the period | 67.908.353 | 64.292.442 | 52.417.314 | 51.376.631 |
| Adjustments for: | | | | |
| Income taxes | 15.335.743 | 17.738.239 | 13.448.117 | 16.230.812 |
| Depreciation of non current assets | 12.908.802 | 11.315.945 | 9.918.749 | 9.087.636 |
| Pension liabilities provisions (net) | 402.535 | 559.857 | 398.267 | 557.724 |
| Profit/ (loss) from sales of non current | 402.000 | 557.057 | 570.207 | 557.724 |
| assets | (15.608) | 6.014 | (15.608) | 6.014 |
| Interest and related income | (5.184.947) | (4.753.796) | (4.149.412) | (3.818.022) |
| Interest and related expenses | 4.573.351 | 4.580.413 | 4.425.530 | 4.393.776 |
| Other Exchange Differences | (4.840) | (14.856) | (5.029) | (14.509) |
| Operating profit before change in | | | | |
| working capital | 95.923.389 | 93.724.258 | 76.437.928 | 77.820.062 |
| Change in working capital | | | | |
| (Increase)/ decrease in inventories | (9.997.214) | 11.808.830 | (11.230.614) | 16.105.993 |
| (Increase)/ decrease in trade and other receivables | 14.082.590 | 7.394.115 | 7.370.227 | (1.197.585) |
| (Increase)/ decrease in other current | 700.050 | (0,1,(0,500) | (0,1,00,1 | 1 000 000 |
| assets Increase/ (decrease) in trade payables | 708.058 2.692.703 | (3.140.598) 13.818.359 | 684.994 1.432.223 | 1.322.322 12.273.090 |
| | 2.072./03 | 13.010.337 | 1.402.220 | 12.2/3.090 |
| Other | (9.705.329) | (6.765.888) | 294.670 | (6.763.070) |
| | (2.219.192) | 23.114.818 | (1.448.500) | 21.740.750 |
| Cash flows from operating activities | 93.704.197 | 116.839.076 | 74.989.428 | 99.560.812 |



4.16 Contingent assets - liabilities

Unaudited financial periods for the Group on 31.03.2012 are analyzed as follows:

| Company | Unaudited Financial Periods |
|-------------------|-----------------------------|
| JUMBO A.E.E. | 01.07.2009-30.06.2010 |
| | 01.07.2010-30.06.2011 |
| JUMBO TRADING LTD | 01.01.2005-30.06.2005 |
| | 01.07.2005-30.06.2006 |
| | 01.07.2006-30.06.2007 |
| | 01.07.2007-30.06.2008 |
| | 01.07.2008-30.06.2009 |
| | 01.07.2009-30.06.2010 |
| | 01.07.2010-30.06.2011 |
| JUMBO EC.B LTD | 01.01.2007-31.12.2007 |
| | 01.01.2008-31.12.2008 |
| | 01.01.2009-31.12.2009 |
| | 01.01.2010-31.12.2010 |
| | 01.01.2011-31.12.2011 |
| JUMBO EC.R S.R.L | 01.08.2006-31.12.2006 |
| | 01.01.2007-31.12.2007 |
| | 01.01.2008-31.12.2008 |
| | 01.01.2009-31.12.2009 |
| | 01.01.2010-31.12.2010 |
| | 01.01.2011-31.12.2011 |
| ASPETTO LTD | 01.08.2006-31.12.2006 |
| | 01.01.2007-31.12.2007 |
| | 01.01.2008-31.12.2008 |
| | 01.01.2009-31.12.2009 |
| | 01.01.2010-31.12.2010 |
| | 01.01.2011-31.12.2011 |
| WESTLOOK SRL | 01.10.2006-31.12.2006 |
| | 01.01.2007-31.12.2007 |
| | 01.01.2008-31.12.2008 |
| | 01.01.2009-31.12.2009 |
| | 01.01.2010-31.12.2010 |
| | 01.01.2011-31.12.2011 |

The Company has been inspected by the tax authorities until 30.06.2009. The fiscal year that has not had a tax audit is the one ended on 30.06.2010 and 30.06.2011. For the financial year 2010/2011 the company had been tax audited based on POL 1159/26.7.2011.

The subsidiary company JUMBO TRADING LTD which operates in Cyprus has been inspected by the Cypriot tax authorities until 31.12.2004. The subsidiary company JUMBO TRADING LTD prepares its financial statements in compliance with IFRS and consequently it charges its results with relevant provisions for uninspected tax years, whenever necessary. It is noted that due to the fact that the Cypriot tax authorities operate in a different status, and due to the fact that there were no tax differences after the last tax audit control, no provision for further tax liabilities has been done by the company.

The subsidiary company JUMBO EC.B LTD commenced its operation on 07.12.2007 and has had a tax audit imposed by the Bulgarian Tax Authorities, up to 31.12.2006. The financial years that have not had a tax audit are 01.01.2007-31.12.2007, 01.01.2008-31.12.2008, 01.01.2009-31.12.2009, 01.01.2010-31.12.2010 and 01.01.2011-31.12.2011. It is noted that due to the fact that the local tax authorities operate in a different status and the fact that the company prepares its financial statements in compliance with IFRS conducting provisions for additional taxes from potential tax audit whenever is necessary. As a result it is not considered necessary to conduct provisions for additional taxes from potential tax audit.

The subsidiary companies JUMBO EC.R S.R.L and WESTLOOK SLR in Romania, ASPETTO LTD in Cyprus, they have not yet started their commercial activity and, therefore, no issue of un-audited fiscal years and further tax liabilities arises .



5. Transactions with related parties

The Group includes apart from "JUMBO SA" the following related companies:

1. The affiliated company with the name "Jumbo Trading Ltd", in Cyprus, of which the Parent company possesses the 100% of shares and voting rights of it. Affiliated company JUMBO TRADING LTD participates with percentage 100% in the share capital of ASPETO LTD and ASPETO LTD participates with percentage 100% in the share capital of WESTLOOK SRL.

2. The affiliated company in Bulgaria with name "JUMBO EC. B. LTD" that resides in Sofia of Bulgaria, of which the parent company possesses the 100% of shares and voting rights.

3. **The affiliated company in Romania with name "JUMBO EC. R. SRL**" that resides in Bucharest of Romania, in which Parent Company possesses the 100% of shares and voting rights of it.

The following transactions were carried out with the affiliated undertakings:

| Income/ Expenses (amounts in Euro) | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 |
|---|------------|------------|
| Sales of JUMBO SA to JUMBO TRADING LTD | 20.599.904 | 21.548.509 |
| Sales of JUMBO SA to JUMBO EC.B | 12.078.276 | 11.977.521 |
| Sales of Jumbo Trading LTD to Jumbo EC.B | - | 108.135 |
| Sales of tangible assets JUMBO SA to JUMBO EC.B | 20.562 | 48.554 |
| Sales of tangible assets JUMBO SA to JUMBO TRADING LTD | 13.806 | 90.124 |
| Sales of services JUMBO SA to JUMBO EC.B | 191.435 | 77.764 |
| Sales of services JUMBO SA to JUMBO TRADING LTD | 637 | 840 |
| Purchases of JUMBO SA from JUMBO EC.B | 814.312 | 719.161 |
| Purchases of JUMBO SA from JUMBO TRADING LTD | 337.701 | 273.883 |
| | 34.056.633 | 34.844.491 |
| | | |
| Net balance arising from transactions with the subsidiary companies | 31/03/2012 | 30/06/2011 |
| Amounts owed to JUMBO SA from JUMBO TRADING LTD | 7.477.144 | 5.803.979 |
| Amounts owed by JUMBO SA to JUMBO TRADING LTD | 41.778 | 187.565 |
| | 7.518.922 | 5.991.544 |
| | | |
| Amounts owed to JUMBO SA from JUMBO EC.B.LTD | 18.899.239 | 13.622.262 |
| Amounts owed by JUMBO SA to JUMBO EC.B LTD | 265.367 | 256.832 |
| | 19.164.606 | 13.879.094 |
| | | |
| Amounts owed to JUMBO SA from JUMBO EC.R. SRL | 21.765 | 21.765 |
| Amounts owed by JUMBO SA to JUMBO EC.R. SRL. | | |
| | 21.765 | 21.765 |

The sales and the purchases of merchandises concern types that the parent Company trades: toys, infant products, stationery, home and seasonal products. All the transactions that are described above have been realized under the usual terms of market. Also, the terms that condition the transactions with the above related parties are equivalent with those that prevail in transactions in clearly trade base (provided that these terms can be argued).



6. Fees to members of the BoD

The transactions with Directors and Board Members are presented below:

| Amounts in euro | THE GROUP | THE COMPANY |
|---|------------|-------------|
| | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2012 |
| Short term employee benefits: | | |
| Wages and salaries | 761.916 | 403.335 |
| Insurance service cost | 43.259 | 17.548 |
| Other fees and transactions to the members of the BoD | 772.583 | 756.987 |
| | 1.577.758 | 1.177.870 |
| Pension Benefits: | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2012 |
| Defined benefits scheme | - | - |
| Defined contribution scheme | - | - |
| Other Benefits scheme | 23.845 | 23.845 |
| | | |
| Payments through Equity | | |
| Total | 23.845 | 23.845 |
| Transactions with Directors and Board Members | | |
| | THE GROUP | THE COMPANY |
| (amounts in euros) | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2011 |
| Short term employee benefits: | | |
| Wages and salaries | 757.215 | 385.128 |
| Insurance service cost | 40.418 | 16.707 |
| Other fees and transactions to the members of the BoD | 766.177 | 766.177 |
| | 1.563.810 | 1.168.012 |
| Pension Benefits: | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2011 |
| Defined benefits scheme | | |
| Defined contribution scheme | | |
| Other Benefits scheme | 27.155 | 27.155 |
| Payments through Equity | | |
| Total | 27.155 | 27.155 |

No loans have been given to members of BoD or other management members of the Group (and their families) and there are neither assets nor liabilities given to members of BoD or other management members of the Group and their families.

7. Lawsuits and legal litigations

Since the Company's establishment up today, no termination procedure of activity has taken place. There are no lawsuits or legal litigations that might have significant effect on the financial position or profitability of the Group.

The litigation provision balance as of 31 March 2012 amounts to € 20.050 for the Company.

8. Number of employees

On 31st March 2012 the Group employed 3.326 people, from which 3.221 permanent personnel and 105 seasonal personnel while the mean of personnel for the period of current financial year i.e. from 01/07/2011 to 31/03/2012 amounted to 3.727 individuals (3.299 permanent personnel and 428 seasonal personnel). In more detail: Parent Company at 31st March 2012 occupied in total 2.697 individuals (2.674 permanent and 23 seasonal personnel), the Cypriot subsidiary company Jumbo Trading Ltd in total 292



individuals (210 permanent and 82 seasonal personnel) and the subsidiary company in Bulgaria 337 individuals permanent personnel.

9. Seasonal fluctuation

The demand for the company's products is seasonal. It is higher in the period of September, Christmas and Easter.

The income from the product sales of the Group for the nine months of this period reached to 77,62% of the total sales of the previous period (01.07.2010 - 30.06.2011).

The same income of the comparable period 01.07.2010-31.03.2011 reached to 76,07% of the total income of the period 01.07.2010 – 30.06.2011.

10. Important events of the period 01/07/2011-31/03/2012

During the period the Group opened four new stores. Three in Greece and one in Bulgaria. On 31/03/2012 the company operated 56 stores of which 47 in Greece, 3 in Cyprus and 6 in Bulgaria.

Apart from the above operating stores, the Group has also invested to the enforcement of its infrastructure with the purchase of 21 thousand sqm of warehouse at Inofita and Thessaloniki. The Group owns 10 modern warehouses in Greece (one in Avlona Attica, one in Thessaloniki and eight in Inofita Viotia of total surface approximately 221 thousand sqm in plots of approximately 387 thousand sqm) and one rented in Crete of total surface 5 thousand sqm. Furthermore the Group owns in Cyprus a warehouse of total surface 10 thousand sqm at Lemessos while has rented one warehouse of total surface 4 thousand sqm in Bulgaria that the company intents to expand them.

In February 2012, the Company purchased the leased store in Alexandroupolis by approximately \in 6,5 million. The store which the Company operates since December 2005 has a total surface of 9,2 ths sq.m.

As part of the continuing investing in network expansion in Cyprus, the subsidiary company Jumbo Trading made during the current period, a deposit of \in 10 million as an advance payment of future rents for a hyper store in a mall that is under construction in a central area in Paphos. The store is expected to be operational during the fiscal year July 2012 - June 2013.

The Annual Ordinary General Meeting of the shareholders held on 03.11.2011 decided the following: a. the increase of the Company's share capital by the amount of \in 27.287.866,20, by the capitalization of an equal amount of existing reserves through the issuance of shares at par and the increase of the nominal value of each one of its shares by the amount of \in 0,21. b. the reduction of the Company's share capital by the equivalent of \in 27.287.866,20 through a reduction in the nominal value of each share by \in 0,21 and the return of the equivalent amount to the shareholders (EUR 0,21 per share) in cash. After the aforementioned reduction, the Company's share capital amounts to \in 181.919.108 consisting of 129.942.220 common shares of nominal value \in 1,40 each. January 3rd, 2012 has been set as the payment date for the share capital return.

The same General Meeting of the shareholders decided unanimously, with 108.666.997 votes, i.e. 100% of all the shares represented and with a percentage of 83,63% of the Company's existing shares and votes (129.942.220), not to distribute dividend for the fiscal year 1.7.2010 - 30.6.2011.

Moreover, the General Meeting approved the acquisition of the Company's own shares pursuant to the provisions of Article 16 of Codified Law 2190/1920. In particular, the Company shall be entitled within 24 months from the date set by the company's Board of Directors to acquire up to 5% of the company's existing share capital. The lowest price of purchase is ϵ 2 and the maximum price of purchase ϵ 6,50 each. The Company intends to comply with and all conditions referred to in Commission Regulation (EC) No 2273/2003. Finally, the General Meeting of the shareholders provided the Board of Directors with the special order, authorization and right to decide upon the plan's commencement, to monitor the relevant procedure, to look on the compliance with all mandatory formalities, communications and publications and to take any other further decision which is required for the implementation or modification or even



definitive cancellation of the implementation of this decision, depending on the prevailing financial conditions, the investment opportunities and the Company's funds, which are each time available.

According to the 9.3.2012 decision of the Board of Directors, the company's share capital increase was confirmed by the amount of \in 28.443,80 with the issuance of 20.317 new common nominal shares of nominal value \in 1.40 each, which resulted from the conversion of 9.673 bonds on 8.3.2012 of the Convertible Bond Loan of the company, issued on 8.9.2006. As a result the company's share capital rises to \in 181.947.551,80 consisting of 129.962.537 common shares of nominal value \in 1,40 each. (notes 4.8.1 and 4.10)

11. Events subsequent to the statement of financial position

In May 2012 the new rented Jumbo hyperstore of total surface 9ths. Sqm started its operation in Lavrio. Until the date of the financial statement's approval the Group operated 57 stores of which 48 in Greece, 3 in Cyprus and 6 in Bulgaria.

There are no subsequent events to the financial statements that affect the Group or the Company, for which reference according to IFRS is required.

Moschato, May 22nd, 2012

The responsible for the Financial Statements

The President of the Board of Directors & Managing Director

The Vice-President of the Board of Directors

The Financial Director

The Head of the Accounting Department

Evangelos-Apostolos Vakakis son of Georgios Identity card no AK031213/2011 Ioannis Oikonomou son of Christos Identity card no X 156531/2002 Kalliopi Vernadaki daughter of Emmanouil Identity card no Φ 099860/2001 Panagiotis Xiros son of Kon/nos Identity card no Λ 370348/1977



H. FIGURES AND INFORMATION FOR THE PERIOD 1 JULY 2011 TO 31 MARCH 2012

| | zed accordin | ng to the Re | MATION solution 4/ | FOR THE 1 | 009 of the H | ULY 2011 TO ellenic Capital I | Market Co | mmissio | n's BOD | | |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|---|
| he following figures and information that der efore proceeding to any type of investment ch reli as the Auditor's Report whenever this is re COMPANY'S INFORMATION | we from the Financi loice or other trans quired. | ial Statements, ain action with the Co | t to give summar mpany, to visit th | y information abo e company's web- | ut the financial posi- site, where the Fina | tion and the results of inclai Statements prepar | IUMBO S.A. an ed according to | 1 JUM8O Gro the Internation | up. Consequenti onal Financial Re | y, we recommen porting Standard | d to the n s are post |
| ompany's Web Site: ate of approval of the timemorth Enancial | | | www.jur | | | | | | | | |
| tatements by the Board of directors: ertified Auditors: | | | May 22, 20 Deligiannis | Georgios (SOEL R | leg No 15791) | | | | | | |
| uditing company: uditor's opinion: | | | Graht Thor Not require | ilos Panagiotis (SO) inton (Reg No SOE ed | L. 127) | | | | | | |
| STATEN | d and non-conse | JAL POSITION blidated) sums in | 10- | | | CASH FLO (consolidat | W STATEM | ENT - IND | dated) sum | HOD s in € | |
| | | GROUP | THE 31/03/2012 | COMPANY 30/06/2011 | | | - | THE GR0 1/7/2011- | 1/7/2010- | THE C | OMPAN1 1/7/2 |
| ASSETS langible fixed assets for own use | 408.142.032 | 378,434,446 | 272.938.391 | 246.401.771 | Operating activ | ties | | 31/03/2012 67.908.353 | 31/03/2011 64.292.442 | 31/03/2012 52.417.314 | 31/03/ |
| nvestments in real estate Other non current assets | 7.288.047 | 7.580.301 | 7.288.047 90.484.531 | 7.580.301 90.697.103 | Plus/minus adjust Income taxes | ments for: | | 15.335.743 | 64.292.442 17.738.239 | 13.448.117 | 16.23 |
| rwentories frade debtors | 184.399.816 16.580.532 | 174.452.601 27.998.652 | 168.440.307 42.111.564 | 157.209.693 46.898.576 | Depreciation of ta Pension liability pr | ingible assets ovisions (net) | | 12.908.802 402.535 | 11.315.945 559.857 | 9.918.749 398.267 | 9.08 55 |
| Other current assets | 194.536.791 | 193.232.843 | 144,617,470 | 152.666.306 | Profit/Joss) from i activities(profits.le interest and relati | isses, income, expenses? | | (15.608) (5.184.947) | 6.014 (4.753.796) | (15.608) (4.149.412) | (3.818 |
| TOTAL ASSETS | 833.956.408 | 795.195.347 | 725.880.310 | 701.453.750 | Interest and relate Exchange Differen | id expenses ices | | 4.573.351 (4.840) | 4.580,413 (14.856) | 4.425.530 (5.029) | 4.39 |
| EQUITY AND LIABILITIES | 181.947.552 | 181.919.108 | 181.947.552 | 181.919.108 | | before changes | | 95.923.389 | 93.724.258 | 76.437.928 | 77.82 |
| Other Shareholder's Equity items | 381.436.178 | 341.030.824 | 281.592.702 | 256.611.932 | Changes in Wor | king Capital | | (9.997.214) | 11.808.830 | (11,230,614) | 16.10 |
| 'otal Shareholder's Equity (a) Ainority Rights (b) | 563.383.730 | 522.949.932 | 463.540.254 | 438.531.040 | (increase)/decreas (increase)/decreas | e in Inventories e in trade and other rec e in other current asset | eivables s | 14.082.590 708.058 | 7,394.115 (3.140.598) | 7.370.227 684.994 | (1.19) |
| otal Equity (c)= (a)+(b) | 563.383.730 153.276.155 | 522.949.932 153.841.391 | 463.540.254 | 438.531.040 | Increase / (Decrea Other Minus Interest expense p | se) in Fabilities (excludin | ig loans) | 2.692.703 (9.705.329) (4.250.225) | 13.818.359 (6.765.888) (4.258.371) | 1,432,223 294,670 (4,138,542) | 12.27 (6.76) |
| rovisions / Other long term flabilities ther short term flabilities | 9.939.564 | 8.990.081 | 9.935.819 100.968.559 | 8.985.023 | Total cash flows | from operation activ | ities (a) | 21.024.107) 68.429.865 | (26.382.198) 86.198.507 | (19.042.456) 51.808.430 | (24.53) 70.90 |
| other short term Tablities Total Nabilities (d) | 107.356.959 270.572.678 | 272.245.415 | 262.340.056 | 262.922.710 | Investment activ Share Capital Incr | ities ease of subsidiaries ble and intangible asse assets | | | | | (17.99) |
| otal Equity and Liabilities (c) + (d) | 833.956.408 | 795,195.347 | 725.880.310 | 701.453.750 | Purchases of tang Sales of tangible | ble and intangible asse assets | es - | 39.712.106) 125.372 | (43.981.783) 138.454 | (32.171.998) 125.372 | (12.25 |
| | MENT OF CHANG | ES IN EQUITY olidated) sums in | | | interest received | from investment act | | 4.873.572 | 4.534.865 (39.308.464) | 4.149.412 (27.897.214) | 3.81 |
| Consendate | THE | GROUP | THE | COMPANY | Financing activit Proceeds from sha | ies ire capital încrease | | 120.155 | 370.849 | 120.155 | 37 |
| otal Equity at the beginning of the period 01.07.2011 and 01.07.2010 respectively) | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 | 31/03/2012 | 31/03/2011 385.225.067 | Expenses for Cap Loan repayments Payment of finant Dividends paid | are capital încrease tal încrease ce lease liabilities | | (300.495) (1.081.694) (517.827) | (4.566) (1.260.254) (511.984) (24.537.975) | (300,495) (120,148) (517,827) | (37) (51) (74.53 |
| otal comprehensive income or the period after tax (continuing/ | | | | | Return of share G | pital to shareholders from financial activit | | 27.287.866) 29.067.727) | (25.943.930) | (27.287.866) (28.106.181) | (25.05 |
| liscontinuing operations) screase / (Decrease) in Share Capital | 67.841.898 | 64.418.996 | 52.417.314 | 51.376.631 | Increase/(decrea and cash equiva | | | 4.648.976 | 20.946.113 | (4.194.965) | 19.55 |
| lue to conversion of bond ioan screase / (Decrease) in Share Capital due | 28.444 | 91.036 | 28.444 | 91.036 | Cash and rash on | displayers at the | | 158.087.059 | 141.050.874 | | 100.52 |
| o capitalization of share premium reserve hare premium reserve | 27.287.866 | 1 | 27.287.866 | (S | beginning of the Exchange differen cash and cash eq | ce of uivalents | | (1.390) | (3.848) | 112200.000 | 194.54 |
| o Share Capital Increase leturn of Share Capital to shareholders | (27.287.866) (27.287.866) | 3 | (27.287.866) (27.287.866) | 1 | Cash and cash e at the end of th | ouivalents | | 162.734.645 | 161.993.139 | 115.011.100 | 120.07 |
| icrease of reserve due o converison of bond loan | 91.712 | 266.890 | 91.712 | 266.890 | Cash is hand | | | 2.638.515 | 2.098.815 | 2.480.268 | 1.95 |
| lividends paid let income recorded directly to equity | (240.389) | (24.546.789) (3.653) | (240.389) | (24.546.789) (3.653) | Carrying amount and bank overd/a Sight and time de | fts posits | 3 | 9.183.836 150 912.294 | 12.741.198 | 6.608.758 105.922.074 | 4,78 |
| otal equity at the end of the period 31.03.2012 and 31.03.2011 respectively) | 563.383.730 | 492.699.666 | 463.540.254 | 412.409.182 | Cash and cash e the end of the p | quivalents at eriod | | 162.734.645 | 161.993.139 | 115.011.100 | 120.07 |
| studie and studie of respectively | | | | | | d and non-conso | | | man to tradition and the second | | |
| | | | 31/03/2012 01/01/ | THE GE | ROUP 11/7/2010-31/03/2011 (| | | | THE COMPAN /03/2012 01/7/20 | Y 10-31/03/2011 01/0 | 1/2011-31/ |
| umover ross profit / Loss | | 380 | .308.627 | 87.250.241 | 372.707.200 | 82.532.809 46.658.141 | 349.122.042 | 80.5 | 54.496 3 | 51.466.178 66.995.178 | 78.0 |
| rofit / (Loss) before tax, financial and investme rofit /(loss) before tax | nt results | 82 | .632.500 .244.096 | 12.907.983 12.430.943 | 81.857.298 82.030.681 | 13.720.832 13.038.214 | 66.141.549 65.865.431 | | 96.634 | 68 183 197 67.607.443 | 10.7 |
| est tax rofit / (loss) after tax (A) ttributable to: | | 67 | .908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 | 10.338.867 | (13.448.117 52.417.314 | | 14.714) (1 51.920 | 51.376.631 | |
| | | | 908.353 | 10.133.787 | 64.292.442 | 10.338.867 | 52.417.314 | 6.5 | \$1.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.5 |
| Owners of the Company Minority Interests | | 67 | (66.455) .841.898 | (27.956) 10.105.831 | 126.554 64.418.996 | 87.736 10.426.603 | 52.417.314 | | 51.920 | 51.376.631 | 7.5 |
| | (8) | 67 | 0.5226 | 10.105.831 | 64.418.996 0.4948 | 10.426.603 0.0796 | 52.417.314 0.4034 | | 51.920 0.0504 | 51.376.631 0.3954 | 7.5 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (8) otal comprehensive income after tax (A) + Dwners of the Company Minority Interests | (8) | | | 0,0779 | 0,4944 | 0,0796 | 0,4031 | | 0,0504 | 0,3951 | |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) otal comprehensive income after tax (A) + Dwners of the Company Vinceity Interests asic caminus per share (€/share) | | | 0,5222 | | | | | 12.6 | 54.289 | 77.276.847 | 13.8 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) otal comprehensive income after tax (A) + Dwners of the Company Vinceity Interests asic caminus per share (€/share) | | 95 | 0,5222 | 17.265.693 | 93.179.257 | 17.663.991 | 76.044.690 | | | | |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) cal comprehensive income after tax (B) vision of the Company (Minch) Interest share (E/share) intered earnings per share (E/share) intered earnings per share (E/share) intered earnings and anottation efferences to the "COMPANY" or "JUMBO S.A. | esults, | | .525.694 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in | | 76.044.690 | | | Group | |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) add comprehensive income after tax (B) add comprehensive income after tax (B) which the interests add carnings per share (&/share) illuded earnings per share (&/share) elemenous to the start (&/share) elemenous to the start (&/share) add tax () elemenous to the "COMPANY" or "JUNGOSA s consolidated subsidiaries. The basic accounting plinciples applied are come the start of the s | esults, ." indicate, unless i consistent with tho | contents state the c se applied for the Fi | 525,694 apposite, the "30 nancial Statement | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL M90" Group and ts of the previous | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Income b) Expenses c) Receivable | ¢ | | | | Group | 1.15 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) add comprehensive income after tax (b) add comprehensive income after tax (b) add comprehensive (brhane) illuded earnings per share (brhane) illuded earnings per share (brhane) elemenous to the "COMPANY" or "JUNGOSA s concoldated subsidiaries. The basic accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011). Finandal year ended on 30.06.2011. | esults, ." indicate, unless i consistent with tho There is no chang | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidat | 525.694 spposite, the "JUN inancial Statement ion method in co | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL VISO" Group and ts of the previous imparison to the | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Income b) Expenses c) Receivable d) Payables | ٤ | | | | | 1.15 26.39 30 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) add comprehensive income after tax (b) add comprehensive income after tax (b) add comprehensive (brhane) illuded earnings per share (brhane) illuded earnings per share (brhane) elemenous to the "COMFANY" or "JUNGOSA s concoldated subsidiaries. The basic accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011). There are no changes in the composition of there are no changes in the composition of the are an or changes in the composition of the or the composition of the construction of the composition of the co | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thoi There is no chang the companies that n method, and th | contents state the o se applied for the Fi te in the consolidat t are consolidated in | 525.694 spposite, the "JUN inancial Statement ion method in co h the Group's Final | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL VISO" Group and ts of the previous imparison to the inclal Statements, | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Income b) Expenses c) Receivable d) Payables | ٤ | | | | | 1.15 26.39 20 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) a dol comprehensive income after tax (a) a dol comprehensive income after tax (b) a solution of the solution of the solution of the solution of the solution of the solution of the preclation and amothetation elemenases to the "COMPANY" or "JUNIO SA s concoldated subsidiaries. The basic accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011). There are no changes in the composition of these are no changes in the composition of these are no changes in the consolidated included is the Consolidated Financial ysta. There are no exampliance on the comparison of the composition of the area no changes in the consolidated included is the Consolidated Financial State. There are no exampliance on the comparison of the composition of the consolidated is the Consolidated Financial State. | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi re in the consolidat t are consolidated in re are no compan re encumbrances o | .525.694 spposite, the "JUN inancial Statement ion method in co the Group's Fina- iles or joint ventu in the subcidiary J | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL VIBO" Group and Its of the previous imparison to the indial Statements, are that are not | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Income b) Expenses c) Receivable d) Payables | ٤ | | | eir registered add nanolai Stateriuer | | 1.15 26.39 20 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) all comprehensive income after tax (B) disorting interests association of the second and the second interest annings per share (Exhane) interests annings per share (Exhane) interests and amortization deemcosts to the "COMARY" or "JUNGOSA concollated subsidiaries. The basic accounting principies applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011). There are no changes in the composition of there are no changes in the consolidated included in the Consolidated Financial State Derive and the cumbinacts on the compa- ID of & b' class montpage), € 6.834 thos. Number of state remployee. | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidat t are consolidated in nor are no compan re encumbrances o c blank borrowings. | 525.694 spposite, the "JUM inancial Statement ion method in co is the Group's Fina- iles or Joint ventu in the subsidiary J | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL VISO" Group and ts of the previous imparison to the indal Statements, ares that are not UMBO TRADING | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Incorre b) Expenses c) Receivable d) Payables e) Tratacctor and memb d) Receivable g) Payables b) B. Comparises n method of co 9. Net investme thousand am | c is and remumeration of n ers of the administration from managers and mu o managers and member cluded in the Consolidation cluded in the Consolidation is for acquisition of flows for the Group to € 42; ment financia period the | namagers mibers of the ac sof the admini ed Financial Stat d in note 3.3 to d assets for the p 470 thousand. c Compound of the | ministration stration enemts and th the Interim Fi enical 01.07.31 | mainles have not | 1.601.603 resses, participatio ts. or the Company of t acculted any sha | 1, 15 26, 36 30 1,20 m of inte ame to € |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) sources of the company: sources of the company: the sources of the company: the concollated subsidiaries. The back accounting principles applied are co- year 2010-2011 (0) 07, 2010-30,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,00,0 | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidat t are consolidated in nor are no compan re encumbrances o c blank borrowings. | 525.694 spposite, the "JJh nancial Statement ion method in ce the Group's Fina- lies or joint ventu in the subsidiary J 31/03/2012 3.221 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL WBO" Group and its of the previous imparison to the inclai Statements, ares that are not UWBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.182 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a) Incorre b) Expenses c) Receivable d) Payables e) Tratacctor and memb d) Receivable g) Payables b) B. Comparises n method of co 9. Net investme thousand am | c is and remumeration of n ers of the administration from managers and mu o managers and member cluded in the Consolidation cluded in the Consolidation is for acquisition of flows for the Group to € 42; ment financia period the | namagers mibers of the ac sof the admini ed Financial Stat d in note 3.3 to d assets for the p 470 thousand. c Compound of the | ministration stration enemts and th the Interim Fi enical 01.07.31 | mainles have not | 1.601.603 resses, participatio ts. or the Company of t acculted any sha | 1, 15 26, 36 30 1,20 m of inte ame to € |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) where so the Company and the tax (B) - where so the Company and the tax (B) - she carning per share (C) taxed she carning per share (C) taxed off / Loss) before tax, financial, investment re- preciation and amontization the basic accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011), the basic accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (01.07.2010-30.06.2011), financial year anded on 30.06.2011, the are no changes in their consolidated there are no changes in their consolidated the are no changes in their consolidated the are no encumbrances on the company 10.07 of 8.16 to issue motagede, 6.6.834 box, Number of staff employed: Group | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidat t are consolidated in nor are no compan re encumbrances o c blank borrowings. | 525.693 spposite, the "JUM inancial Statement ion method in co a the Group's fina- lies or joint ventu- in the subsidiary J 31/03/2012 3.221 105 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL W80" Group and ts of the previous imparison to the indial Statements, uses that are not UMBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.182 107 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in b) Expenses C) Receivable () Fransaction and fuend () Fransaction () Receivable () Fransaction () Receivable () Fransaction () Receivable () Receivable (| In the administration of needs of the administration of the administration of the second of the administration of the second | nanagers mbers of the admin ed Financial Stat d as note 3.3 to d asserts for the g 470 thousand. e Company or it s of the sharebox | Initiatration stration enemts and th the Interim Fi eriod 01.07.33 subsidiary co des held on 0 | ropanies have not 3.11.2011 decide | 1.691.603 resses, participations for the Company of t acquired any sha ad the following: a | 1, 15 26, 35 30 1, 20 m of inte ame to € nes of the h, the inc |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) stores of the Company of the tax (0) - stores of the Company of the tax (0) - term of the tax (0) - term of tax (0) | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidant it are consolidant in the are no consolidant ne earen to consolidant bank borrowings. | 525.693 opposite, the "JJM inancial Statement ison method in co is the Geoup's Fina- lies or joint ventu in the subcidiary J 31/03/2012 105 3.226 31/03/2012 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL WSO" Group and ts of the previous mparison to the ndial Statements, ares that are not UMBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.182 107 3.289 31/03/2011 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in b) Expenses C) Receivable () Fransaction and fuend () Fransaction () Receivable () Fransaction () Receivable () Fransaction () Receivable () Receivable (| In the administration of needs of the administration of the administration of the second of the administration of the second | nanagers mbers of the admin ed Financial Stat d as note 3.3 to d asserts for the g 470 thousand. e Company or it s of the sharebox | Initiatration stration enemts and th the Interim Fi eriod 01.07.33 subsidiary co des held on 0 | ropanies have not 3.11.2011 decide | 1.691.603 resses, participations for the Company of t acquired any sha ad the following: a | 1,15 26.39 30 1.20 m of inte ame to € nes of the is, the inc |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) tal comprehensive income after tax (B) tal comprehension income after tax (B) when the interests asic carnings per share (Cristane) off / Loss) before tax financial, investment re- presentation and a montituation elemenous to the "COMPANY" or "LIMBO S.A. to consolidated subsidiaries. The basic accounting principles applied are year 2016-2011 (01.07.2016-30.06.2011). There are no changes in the composition of there are no changes in the composition of Did ta's bit does mentageles (6.834 thore) Number of staff employed: Group <u>Permanent</u> <u>Sessonal</u> <u>Permanent</u> <u>Sessonal</u> | esults, "indicate, unless i consistent with thor There is no chang the companies that n method, and the ements. nys assets. There a | contents state the c se applied for the Fi te in the consolidant it are consolidant in the are no consolidant ne earen to consolidant bank borrowings. | 575.694 ppposite, the "JJM nancial Statement ion method in co the Gocyp's Fina- les or joint ventu- in the subsidiary J 31/03/2012 105 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 3 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/26 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/27 33/2 | 17:265.693 ADDITIONAL V80° Group and tso of the previous imparison to the nclai Statements, ares that are not UMBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.289 31/03/2011 2.722 39 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in Amounts in Dispersion | c and remuneration of resonances and monocompared and the second and the secon | namagers markers of the admini- ss of the admini- d in note 3.3 to d in note 3.3 to d in note 3.3 to is constant of the PTO thousand of the shareboar mount of € 27. res at part and 11 2220 company these by €0.21 2230 common of 2230 common of 2230 common of 2230 common of 2330 common o | Iministration atration eners and the the Interim Fail ind 01.07.27 subsidiary co dets field on 0 dets field on 0 dets field on dets field on dets field on med reduction hares of nomi- | regardles have not (3, 11, 2011) decide (3, 11, | 1.601.603 reses, participation ts. for the Company of tacquired any sha ed the following : on of an equal any ed each one of each one of e | 1.15 26.39 30 1.20 in of inte ame to € nes of the s. the inc yount of its share 66,20 th harehold al anous , 2012 h |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) atta comprehensive income after tax (B) atta comprehensive income after tax (B) when the interests ask carnings per share (2/share) and share the start of the star | esults, " indicate, unless i consistent with thio There is no change the companies that n method, and the immethod, and the immethod, and the immethod, in there is again to secure the | contents state the c se applied for the Fi in the consolidated is ne consolidated is ne encumbrances o is bank berrowings. | 525.694 spposite, the "2JA ison method in co withe Group's Fina- lies or joint ventu- in the subsidiary J 31/03/2012 3.226 31/03/2012 2.674 2.3 2.697 | 17:265.693 ADOTTONAL WBO" Group and WBO" Group and WBO" Snoup and ts of the previous imparison to the indial Statements, uses that are not 31/03/2011 3.182 107 3.289 31/03/2011 2.722 39 2.761 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a mount of the analysis of t | and measurements of the advantage of | namagers makers of the admin of fination of the domin of fination Stat d in note 3.3 to d control 3.5 to the company or it of the sharebo mount of $\in 27$. The sharebo mount of $\in 27$. of the sharebo mount of $\in 27$. The advancementi- advancementi- 220 company chare by $\in 0.21$ of 83,63% of t | ministration dration energia and the the Interim Field on 0 2627 366(27) of 2627 366(27) of the Interiate of Sel 366(27) of 1000 and the return named reduction thates of nami d unanimodaly e Company's | regariles have not 3,11,2011 decide y the capitalization the nominal value of the equivale of the equivale of the equivale of the equivalence of the equiva | 1.601.603 resses, participation ts of the Company of t acquired any sha of the following: of an equal are of edition of an equal and of edition of the tamount to thes and statistical tamount of the tamount of the tamount to the and votes (129.9 | 1.15 26.35 30 1.20 n of inte ame to € nes of the s. the inc sount of its share of the s. the inc sount of its share of all amo , 2012 h of all the i42 220), |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (B) events of the Company when of the Company when of the Company and the Contained of the Company and the Contained of the Contained Contained Contained Contained Contained the Contained Con | esults, "indicate, unless consistent with their There is no chang the companies that n method, and the imments. There is sents. There is sent to secure the utcome of which in | contents state the c se applied for the Fi le in the consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i re bank borrowings. | 1.525.694 opposite, the "JJM inancial Statement ion method in co the Group's Final ins or joint ventu in the subcidiary J 3.221 3.221 3.223 3.326 3.105 3.326 3.105 3.326 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL WBO" Group and ts of the previous imparison to the notal Statements, nes blat are not UMBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.182 31/03/2011 3.289 31/03/2011 2.722 3.299 107 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.299 107 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.192 3.299 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.299 3.192 3.299 3. | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a mount of the analysis of t | and measurements of the advantage of | namagers makers of the admin of fination of the domin of fination Stat d in note 3.3 to d control 3.5 to the company or it of the sharebo mount of $\in 27$. The sharebo mount of $\in 27$. of the sharebo mount of $\in 27$. The advancementi- advancementi- 220 company chare by $\in 0.21$ of 83,63% of t | ministration dration energia and the the Interim Field on 0 2627 366(27) of 2627 366(27) of the Interiate of Sel 366(27) of 1000 and the return named reduction thates of nami d unanimodaly e Company's | regariles have not 3,11,2011 decide y the capitalization the nominal value of the equivale of the equivale of the equivale of the equivalence of the equiva | 1.601.603 resses, participation ts of the Company of t acquired any sha of the following: of an equal are of edition of an equal and of edition of the tamount to thes and statistical tamount of the tamount of the tamount to the and votes (129.9 | 1.15 26.35 30 1.20 in of inte ame to € nes of the is share 66,20 th harehold al amo , 2012 h o of all the 142,220) |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) events of the Company when of the Company when of the Company and the company when the there is a set of the company and the company of the company and the company. | esults, "indicate, unless consistent with their There is no chang the companies that n method, and the imments. There is send to secure the uscome of which in | contents state the c se applied for the Fi le in the consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i re bank borrowings. | 575.694 spposite, the "JJM nancial Statement ion method in co s the Group's Fina wise or joint ventu- in the subsidiary J 31/03/2012 31/03/2012 31/03/2012 2.674 2.674 2.697 cant effect on the | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL 400° Group and 40° Group a | 93179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in Dispersion Communication (Communication) (Com | e. and renumeration of re- solutions of the advantages and multi- form manages and multi- solutions are presented to the advantage of the advantages resultation are presented to the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of | nanugies 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 | ministration dratation exercise and the the historic File end 01.07 2/s subsidiary co- ders held on 0 267 366, 20, b is increase of and the return need: reductin hares of nomi d unanimously be Company's who company's who compa | mpanies have not 3, 11, 2011 decide y the capitalizativ the nominal value 10 y the equivalent of the equivalent of the equivalent of the equivalent $0, the Compa- nal value \in 1.40with 108,666.95s existing shares capitare. Finally, the Geand right to de$ | 1.601.603 resers, participato for the Company of a equired any sha- of the following: or of an equal any of the following: of each one of res of each one of res of each one of res of each one of the following: and votes (129.9 and votes (129.9 and votes (129.9 and votes (129.9) and | 1.15 26.39 30 1.20 1.20 in of inte ame to € mes of the is share 66.20 th harehold al amos 1.2012 h s of all the id 2.200, the provi price of p the share more to € |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) where so files Company finantly Interests als carrings per share (Calavar) also carrings per share (Calavar) also carrings per share (Calavar) also carrings per share (Calavar) also carried to the second second off / Locob before tax, financial, investment i production and anontization The back accounting principles applied are (year 2010-2011 (0) 07 2010-30.01 The back accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (0) 07 2010-30.01 The back accounting principles applied are year 2010-2011 (0) 07 2010-30.01 The are in or changes in their consolidation included in the Consolidated financial Stat There are no changes in their consolidation ID 04 & bt consolidated sub- tion of tail employed: <u>Group</u> <u>Fernament</u> <u>Seasonal</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>The Seasonal</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> <u>Themation</u> | esults, "indicate, unless consistent with their There is no chang the companies that n method, and the imments. There is send to secure the uscome of which in | contents state the c se applied for the Fi le in the consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i ree are no consolidated i re bank borrowings. | 525.694 sppolle, the "JU mancial Statement ion method in ce with Group S final is or joint ventil is or joint ventil 3109/2012 2.674 2.32 2.674 2.32 2.674 2.32 2.674 2.32 2.674 2.675 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 2.7555 | 17:265.693 ADDITIONAL 480° Group and stoff the previous imparison to the imparison to the dial Statements, ares that are not UMBO TRADING 31/03/2011 3.182 107 3.289 31/03/2012 2.729 2.729 6 financial results Company | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a mounts in a mount of the comparison of the and methy in Recentlance in Rece | C the set of the se | nanugers the second se | Institution Bration et al. (1997) (19 | mpanies have not G_{-} 11.2011 decide y the capitalizative the nominal value is by the equivalent of the equivalent on, the Compan- nal value \in 1.40 with 108.666.95 s existing shares simplify sown bi- string shares capita string shares capita shares capitalizative mpany's swith 0.40 e. Finally, the Gen- n and right to den- shares capitalizative to den- tion of the string shares (the string shares (the string shares) shares (the string shares) sha | 1.601.603 reset, participation ts. company on tacquired any sha of the following : of act one of tamount to these of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of or other one of tamount to the of other other tamount to the other other tamount to the other tamount to the tamount tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount | 115 26.39 30 1.20 n of inte ame to € nes of the sount of its share 66.20 th harehold al amos 2052 h o af all th 42.220), the provi price of p the share nonence |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) events of the Company vinnet tax (0) events of tax (0) events o | esuits, "Indicate, univers There is no chang the companies that mentod, and the ments." and to secure the unicome of which in unicor, for each of the axauthothles for the | contents state the co- se applied for the FI te in the consolidate are consolidated in ere are no compan- ne encumbrances o bank berrowings - inight have a signifi- te following catego | 525694 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL GRO Compa and Sto Of the parkins, means to the parkins, means to the and al Statements, net that are not UMSO TRADNG 3.192, 107, 3.289 3.102, 2.722, 3.293 1107, 3.293, 3.102, 2.722, 3.29, 3.103, 2.722, 3.29, 3.103, 2.925, 3.103, 2.722, 3.201, 3.102, 3.201, 3.102, 3 | 93.179.257 INFORMATION Amounts in a mounts in a mount of the construction of the and methy in Recentlance in Recent in Recentlance in Recent in Recentlance in Recentlance | C the set of the se | nanugers the second se | Institution Bration et al. (1997) (19 | mpanies have not G_{-} 11.2011 decide y the capitalizative the nominal value is by the equivalent of the equivalent on, the Compan- nal value \in 1.40 with 108.666.95 s existing shares simplify sown bi- string shares capita string shares capita shares capitalizative mpany's swith 0.40 e. Finally, the Gen- n and right to den- shares capitalizative to den- tion of the string shares (the string shares (the string shares) shares (the string shares) sha | 1.601.603 reset, participation ts. company on tacquired any sha of the following : of act one of tamount to these of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of or other one of tamount to the of other other tamount to the other other tamount to the other tamount to the tamount tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount | 115 26.39 30 1.20 n of inte ame to € nes of the sount of its share 66.20 th harehold al amos 2052 h o af all th 42.220), the provi price of p the share nonence |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) events of the Company elements tax (0) elements and the company elements interests and elements | esuits, " indicate, univers There is no chang the companies that memory anothed, and the second the provide the second the second the unitable of the another the second the second the second the another the second the second the another | contents state the c se applied for the FI le In the consolidad t are consolidated in t are are no company e encumbrances o t bank betrowings. | 5256 694 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL (600° Group and 600° Group and 600° Group and 15.01 (12.000° Group and 15.01 (12.000° Group and 15.01 (12.000° Group and 15.02 (12.000° Group and 15.000° Group and 15.02 (12.000° Group and 15.000° Group | 931793257 INFORMATION Decemponia (1) Spectrage (1) Spectra | and measurement of the sensitivity of the sensit | managers makes of the ac- makes of the acoust of financial actions of the acoust is of the acoust is of the acoust account of e.2. account of e.2. acc | memory about attacks enserts and the the heteins. Failed 01.07.23 is subsidiary co- ders held on 0.287.366,270, bi- encodes of the and the return named reduction haves of nami the company's 2011. Team of the CC of the act have a contract of the act have a c | mpanies have not G_{-} 11.2011 decide y the capitalizative the nominal value is by the equivalent of the equivalent o | 1.601.603 reset, participation ts. company on tacquired any sha of the following : of act one of tamount to these of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of or other one of tamount to the of other other tamount to the other other tamount to the other tamount to the tamount tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount | 115 26.35 30 1.20 1.20 n of inte ame to € nes of the sount of its share 66.20 th harehold a1 amo 1 amo 2012 h so at all th 42.220) the provi price of p the share momence |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) express of the Company when the trace of the company of | esuits, " indicate, univers There is no chang the companies that memory anothed, and the second the provide the second the second the unitable of the another the second the second the second the another the second the second the another | contents state the c se applied for the FI le In the consolidad t are consolidated in t are are no company e encumbrances o t bank betrowings. | 5256 694 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL GRO Compa and GRO Compa and and Statements, medial Statements, medial Statements, and and Statements, and and Statements, and and and and and and and and and and | 93179257 INFORMATION INFORMAT | e. and renumeration of re- solutions of the advantages and multi- form manages and multi- solutions are presented to the advantage of the advantages resultation are presented to the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the of advantage of the advantage of the of | managers makes of the ac- makes of the acoust of financial actions of the acoust is of the acoust is of the acoust account of e.2. account of e.2. acc | memory about attacks enserts and the the heteins. Failed 01.07.23 is subsidiary co- ders held on 0.287.366,270, bi- encodes of the and the return named reduction haves of nami the company's 2011. Team of the CC of the act have a contract of the act have a c | mpanies have not G_{-} 11.2011 decide y the capitalizative the nominal value is by the equivalent of the equivalent o | 1.601.603 reset, participation ts. company on tacquired any sha of the following : of act one of tamount to these of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of or other one of tamount to the of other other tamount to the other other tamount to the other tamount to the tamount tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount | 115 26.39 30 1.20 n of inte ame to € nes of the sount of its share 66.20 th harehold al amos 2052 h o af all th 42.220), the provi price of p the share nonence |
| Financial year ended on 30.06.2011. There are no changes in the composition of there are no changes in the composition of the consolidated Financial State There are no encumbiances on the compar- tion of a State consolidated Financial State There are no encumbiances on the compar- tion of the State methode of the State There are no state encoded Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Total Tot | esuits, "Indicate, wriess There is no chang the companies that mentod, and the mentod. solutions of the secure the solutions of which in solutions of which in solutions of which of the solutions for the is bacemost. Solutions of which is bacemost. | contents state the c se applied for the FI te in the consolidate are consolidated in see are no compan- e encumbrances o te bank berrowings. | 5256.094 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL 400° Compa and 450° Chempa and | 93179257 INFORMATION INFORMAT | I and removeration of the set | nanagers ¹ makers of the arm soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- ages and admini- ages and admini- soft the shareby of administration of a soft the shareby of administration of the administration of the admini | Internation Writing | regardles have not $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided H_2 the capabilization H_3 the capabilization H_3 the capability H_3 t | 1.603.603 1.603.603 to the Conpary of the Conpary | 1 15 2 26 35 26 35 26 35 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) express of the Company when the trace of the company of | esuits, "Indicate, wriess There is no chang the companies that mentod, and the mentod. solutions of the secure the solutions of which in solutions of which in solutions of which of the solutions for the is bacemost. Solutions of which is bacemost. | contents state the c se applied for the FI te in the consolidated are consolidated in see are no compan- e encumbrances o te bank berrowings. | 5256 694 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL 400° Compa and 450° Chempa and | 93179257 INFORMATION INFORMAT | and measurement of the sensitivity of the sensit | nanagers ¹ makers of the arm soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- ages and admini- ages and admini- soft the shareby of administration of a soft the shareby of administration of the administration of the admini | Internation Writing | regardles have not $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided H_2 the capabilization H_3 the capabilization H_3 the capability H_3 t | 1.601.603 reset, participation ts. company on tacquired any sha of the following : of act one of tamount to these of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of each one of tamount to the of or other one of tamount to the of other other tamount to the other other tamount to the other tamount to the tamount tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount to the tamount | nes of the is, the incr yount of its shares S6,20 this harehold at ensus , 2012 h s of all the 42.220), the provides price of p the shares mencer continued is common shares, areing sous s for the i |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) a voires of the Company linearity interests accarning per share (Cohan) accarning the share according a share according to the according to according to a | esuits, "Indicate, wriess There is no chang the companies that mentod, and the mentod. solutions of the secure the solutions of which in solutions of which in solutions of which of the solutions for the is bacemost. Solutions of which is bacemost. | contents state the c se applied for the FI te in the consolidated are consolidated in see are no compan- e encumbrances o te bank berrowings. | 5256.094 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL 400° Compa and 450° Chempa and | 93179257 INFORMATION INFORMAT | I and removeration of the set | nanagers ¹ makers of the arm soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- ages and admini- ages and admini- soft the shareby of administration of a soft the shareby of administration of the administration of the admini | Internation Writing | regardles have not $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided H_2 the capabilization H_3 the capabilization H_3 the capability H_3 t | 1.603.603 1.603.603 to the Conpary of the Conpary | 1 15 2 26 35 26 35 26 35 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 |
| ther comprehensive income after tax (0) a voires of the Company linearity interests accarning per share (Cohan) accarning the share according a share according to the according to according to a | esuits, "Indicate, wriess There is no chang the companies that mentod, and the mentod. solutions of the secure the solutions of which in solutions of which in solutions of which of the solutions for the is bacemost. Solutions of which is bacemost. | contents state the c se applied for the FI te in the consolidated are consolidated in see are no compan- e encumbrances o te bank berrowings. | 5256.094 | 17.265.693 ADDITIONAL 400° Compa and 450° Chempa and | 93179257 INFORMATION INFORMAT | I and removeration of the set | nanagers ¹ makers of the arm soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- soft the admini- ages and admini- ages and admini- soft the shareby of administration of a soft the shareby of administration of the administration of the admini | Internation Writing | regardles have not $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided $G_1 = 11, 2011$ decided H_2 the capabilization H_3 the capabilization H_3 the capability H_3 t | 1.603.603 1.603.603 to the Conpary of the Conpary | 1 152 26.59 26.59 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 |